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Briscoe to reveal 
tax cut proposals

i^.^1

t

AUSTIN. Texas (AP) — Oov 
Dolph Briscoe prepared to tell 
legislators today how he w'ants 
them to cut Texas' low- taxes 
even low-er

The opening of the special 30- 
day legislative session was set 
for noon, with Briscoe tenta
tively scheduled to address a 
joint session at 1 p m

To hear Speaker Bill Clayton 
tell it, Briscoe was riding by 
himself on his vast South Texas 
ranch when he began to get

serious about tax relief 
Texas, however, already 

ranks near the bottom in taxes 
as a percentage of personal in
come

Briscoe has recommended 
$16 billion in tax cuts over the 
next three years 

Clayton says if the governor 
does not get a substantial part 
of his proposals approved he 
"wouldn't be surprised' to see 
the governor hold lawmakers in 
session throughout August 

Briscoe first mentioned a spe-

I W omen want 
extension

F i r s t  s t e p  t o w a r d s  m a l l
Pioneer Natural Gas Commny began running piTClines 
under Crane Road today for the construction of the new 
Pampa Mall. Mark Langford, left, and Ernest Jones,

employees of Pioneer Natural Gas Co., watch as Gaylon 
Murphy operates a backhoe,

(Pampa News photo by Ron EnniS)

Woman charged with murder as 
bodies of missing family found

WINNIE, Texas (APi -  
Southeast Texas authorities 
charged a woman with capital 
murder today "in the dis
appearance and deaths of five 
family members from Winnie 

Linda Mae Barrett. 30, was 
arrested at her home in Neder
land hnd charged before State 
District Judge Jack Cravey 

Family members disappeared

from their blood-splattered ru
ral home July 1, touching off 
an extensive search by author 
ities that ended Sunday night 
with the discovery of their 
graves

A former m-law du'ected au
thorities to the gravesite in a 
wooded area in neighboring 
Jefferson County Joe Dugas. 
31. of Port Acres, had been

Pentagon wants 
awaits G)ngress
WASHINGTON lAPl -  A 

shopping list of $36 billion 
worth of weapons and research 
programs for the Pentagon is 
awaiting Senate action as Con
gress returns today from a 10- 
day holiday

The Senate's agenda calls for 
action this week on the weap
ons authorization bill, a $4 bil
lion military construction meas
ure and a proposal to extend a 
law protecting endangered spe
cies of animals and plants 

The House on Tuesday takes 
up legislation authorizing $10 3 
billion for educational pro
grams, primarily those for dis
advantaged children Then it 
begins debate on a bill author
izing some $13 billion in energy 
programs, including the Clinch 
River, Tenn , breeder reactor 
program President Carter 
wants the project killed, but 
Congress is trying to keep it 
alive

Later in the week, a Senate 
debate is scheduled on extend
ing the five-year-old Endan
gered Species Act Last 
month's Supreme Couri ruling 
halting work on the Tellico 
Dam in Tennessee to protect 
the tiny Snail Darter has 
prompted calls for more flexi
bility in the law 

Congressional aides say the 
Senate is likely to vote for a 
federal commission that could 
grant exemptions under the act 
if the benefits of a project 
clearly outweigh those of pre
serving a species 

The Carter administration op
poses altering the legislation 

The weapons authorization 
bill before the Senate calls for 
spending $613 million above the 
administration's request but 
$18 billion less than the House 
authorized recently 

Changes endorsed by the Sen
ate Armed Services (jommiltee 
in the Navy's shipbuilding pro
gram accounted for a net biMst 
of $890 million in proposed 
spending on ships 

The committee also proposed 
major increases in construction 
programs for the Navy's F-M 
and F-18 fighters Sen Gary 
Hart. D-Colo. plans to lead a 
Senate fight to end the $982 mil
lion program for the F-18. a 
plane not held in high esteem 
by the Navy but popular with 
some members of Congress 

The committee recommended 
spending $19 billion for a 1.000-

foot-long nuclear-powered air
craft carrier Carter opposes 
The Senate is expected to fol
low House action and vote to 
build the ship anyway

The administration, which did 
not propose building any car
riers this year, wants future 
models to be smaller and less 
expensive than the nuclear 
powered craft

Committee sources reported 
no signs of a serious floor chal
lenge to the nuclear carrier, al
though they don't flatly rule out 
the possibility of a fight

Hart says the F-18 makes the 
Navy too dependent on big car
riers and that it is losing what 
was supposed to have been a 
cost advantage over the F-14

The Armed Services Com
mittee also added $45 million to 
convert a Marine landing ship 
to a small carrier for helicop
ters and vertical-or short- 
takeoff aircraft (VSTOL)

cnarged in connection with the 
family's disappearance and 
was being held in Chambers 
Countv Jail in Anahuac in lieu 
of $500.000 bond 

A prepared statement from 
the Chambers County sheriff's 
office said, "Positive identi
fication was established as 
members of the Phillips family 
missing from their residence in 
Winnie. Texas, since July 3 "  

Dead are Bishop Phillips. 64: 
his wife Ester, 66, a son El
mer. 31; his wife Martha; and 
their 4-year-old son Jason 
Dugas was once married to a 
daughter of the elder Phillips 

Justice of the Peace Jack 
Cravy, who conducted a grave
side inquest, said all of the bod
ies were close together T h e  
shallowest (gravel was 18 
inches and the deepest was four 
to five feet "

Dugas pointed out the site 
after 6 p m . Cravy said, but 
the bodies were not unearthed 
until about 9.45 p m 

Autopsies were ordered by 
Cravy. and Jefferson County 
pathologists took custody of the 
bodies

Cravy said authorities were 
still not certain what motivated 
the killings

Chambers County Sheriff Doil 
Pounds said the investigation 
was continuing 

Dugas brother. Richard Lee. 
has said in a sworn statement 
to authoritiite that the suspect 
told him on July 4 that he had 
kidnapped the family at gun
point July 1 and had taken

them to a prepared grave- 
site '

In the statement, he said his 
brother told him he had gone 
to the residence of Bishop Noel 
Phillips on July 1, bound the 
occupants of the residence, 
struck one of the occupants 
with a pistol, and in the com
pany of an unknown female, 
transported Bishop Noel Phil
lips and the occupants of the 
residence to a prepared grave- 
site "

Dugas had denied he had 
anything to do with the family's 
disappearance

One of the Phillips' sons re
turned from a weekend trip to 
Houston to find the blood-spat
tered house vacant but the 
stove and television on

WASHINGTON lA P )-B ack 
ers of the Equal Rights Amend
ment, who marched by the tens 
of thousands Sunday in support 
of the proposal, were lobbying 
members of Congress today to 
extend the March deadline for 
ratifying the measure

The National Organization for 
Women and more than 300 oth
er groups staged the march 
and a rally on the steps of the 
Capitol to dramatize their stand 
that, even if the proposal dies 
next spring, the issue will not 
fade away

Bella Abzii^. co-chairwoman 
of the National Advisory Com
mittee on Women, told the 
marchers to "lobby (members 
of Congress) and make as a 
condition of support of their re- 
electkm a vote for the ERA ex
tension."

The head of the liberal Amer
icans for Democratic Action. 
Patsy Mink, told the marchers 
not to leave Washington 'with
out having a firm commitment, 
yes or no, from every mem
ber" of Congress

"And if they dare to turn us 
down," she added, " we will 
turn them out on the next elec
tion day "

Eleanor Holmes Norton, head 
of the Equal Employment Op
portunity Commission, told the 
crowd, "We marched up Con
stitution Avenue today (Sun
day), but we are going to 
march from one end of Amer
ica to another until women are 
as free as men

We are going to march from 
one end of America to another 
until the ERA is law. she said 

The extension is in serious 
trouble in the House Judiciary- 
Committee, where supporters 
have delayed Its consideration, 
presumably because they don't 
have the votes to pass it

cial session after Californians 
approved the tax-limitation pro
posal known as Proposition 13. 
Clayton said

Briscoe tried out the idea on 
a few reporters, Clayton said, 
and a crescendo o( rumors 
and speculation triggered a 
surge of mail that made 
Briscoe sense the importance of 
a session

Some fear, however it may- 
do more harm than good 
Newspaper editorials have 
pleaded for caution Others 
have noted that Texas taxes 
are not nearly as high as those 
in California

Briscoe critics claim the gov
ernor called the session to sat
isfy his ego after voters re
jected his bid for re-election by 
nominating Attorney General 
John Hill as the Democratic gu
bernatorial candidate Addition
ally. they say, Briscoe does not 
want to leave a large financial 
surplus for Hill to carry out 
ambitious legislative programs 
in 1979 if Hill should defeat Re
publican Bill Clements in the 
November election

Briscoe's recommendations 
according to some tax experts, 
would wipe out any- projected 
surplus for 1980-81

Clayton has said if we go 
above $1 billion in tax relief 
we re asking for trouble '

Briscoe waited until Saturday 
afternoon — 44 hours before the 
session — to release the agenda 
for the special session He 
urged the Legislature to ap

prove these measures 
—A constitutional amendment 

requiring a two-thirds vote of 
the House and Senate to raise 
taxes or enact a new tax 

—A constitutional amendment 
allowing Texans to order the 
reduction or increase of taxes 

—Repeal of the 4 percent 
sales tax on residential utility- 
bills. with a pmvision that 
cities can also abolish the one- 
cent city sales tax on utilities 
by a majority vote 

—A constitutional amendment 
establishing limits on taxing 
and spending by local govern
ments

—Increasing the state inher
itance tax exemption of each 
estate from $25 OOO to $200.0(X) 

—A constitutional amendment 
requiring the Legislature to 
provide for taxing agncultural 
and timber lands on the basis 
of productivity, rather than 
market value, with the state to 
replace the loss in revenue to 
school districts 

—A constitutional amendment 
i n c r e a s i n g  the residential 
homestead exemption to $10.- 
OOO, or $20.000 for those 65 and 
older, for school tax purposes, 
with the state making up losses 
to the distncts 

The talk of Hill-Briscoe 
votes has surfaced in recent 
days An aide to a Hill support
er in the House said a vote 
count of the constitutional

Federal agency 
is reorganized

Skylab’s rolling 
problems continue

Sadat asks Israelis to 
talk peace principles

By STEPHEN H. MILLER 
Associated Press Writer

VIENNA, Austria (AP) — 
President Anwar Sadat report
edly says he will mothball his 
peace plan rejected by Israel, 
if the Israelis will discuss prin
ciples rather than details when 
the foreign ministers of the two 
countries meet in London next 
week

Sadat met here Sunday with 
Shimon Peres, leader of Is
rael's opposition Labor Party 
Afterward. Peres' spokesman 
reported Sadat said he would 
be willing to put the plan 
aside if the discussions move 
toward declaration of principles 
and not detailed plans "

In Jerusalem. Prime Minister 
Menachem Begin s cabinet re
jected the Egyptian proposal, 
disclosed last Wednesday, as 
"completely unacceptable” 
But the cabinet agreed to send 
Foreign Minister Moshe Dayan 
to meet July 18-19 in London 
with Egyptian Foreign Minister 
Mohammed Ibrahim Kamel 
and Secretary of State Cyrus 
Vance

The official agenda is to con
sist of the Egyptian peace plan 
and an Israeli plan that Egypt

vetoed last December, leading 
to the breakdown in direct talks

the following month Peres' 
spokesman. Yossi Beilin, did 
not specify how far Sadat 
would be willing to let the 
Egyptian delegation depart 
from his proposals in London

Begin said after the cabinet 
meeting that Dayan, accom
panied by five aides, “will 
present our peace plan and will 
contribute, will do his best to 
contribute to the resumption of 
the peacemaking process '

But Cabinet Secretary Arieh 
Naor told reporters "No 
change in Israel's plan was de
cided upon "

Sadat told a news conference 
before he met with Peres that a 
"dangerous situation" could 
arise if the London talks fail 
But he said he was counting on 
the United States as a "full 
p a rtn e r" in negotiations to " use 
its efforts to ease the situation" 
if the impasse continues

The Egyptian leader said Is
rael had not chainged its posi
tion enough to warrant his 
meeting again with Begin, as 
he did last Christnus in Is- 
mailia. Egypt

JOHNSON SPACE CENTER. 
Houston (APt — For the third 
time in less than two months, 
the Skylab satellite has lost its 
attitude orientation, causing so
lar cells to face away from the 
sun and resulting in a loss of 
power

NASA spokesman Bob Gor
don said engineers believe the 
attitude shift is the result of an 
on-board power problem which 
occured between 12 09 p m and 
3 14 p m CDT Sunday

Flight controllers made sev
eral attempts to reorient the 
spacecraft Sunday but were un
successful. Gordon said

A NASA statement released 
Sunday night indicated the 
spacecraft has to be reposi
tioned to recharge the on-board 
batteries Evaluation of the 
power problem and plans for 
re-establishing spacecraft atti
tude control are now being 
analyzed at Johnson Space Cen
ter and Marshall Space Flight 
Center at Huntsville. Ala . Gor
don said

About a month ago a similar 
problem was corrected, and 
last week the spacecraft was 
put back into " minimum drag 
attitude (3ordcn said 

" Currently it's in an attitide 
with its panels rolling to the 
right, " he said "It's not in the 
attitude we'd like it to be in 
Basically, we lost all battery 
power today "

Gordon said NASA officals 
are working around the clock 
on the problem, but will not be 
ale to see the craft in daylight 
until 9 24 a m CDT Monday 

Skylab is not currently being 
utilized for any in-space ex
periments Gordon said the 
prime consideration is to main
tain it in an attitude that would 
assure that it will be in position 
in late 1979 for a planned 
shuttle docking 

Two weeks ago. Congress au
thorized $25 million for NASA 
to design and build a remote 
tele-operator system and pro
pulsion device to be attach«! to 
Skylab by the shuttle that year

p^wiir^

WASHINGTON (A P ).-P res
ident Carter today announced a 
reshuffling of the Law Enforce- 
m e n t Assistance Adminis
tration. which he said has suf
fered from a decade of "un
coordinated and ineffective' 
performance

As a candidate for president. 
Carter had accused the LEAA 
of wasting millions of dollars 
"while making almost no con

tribution to reducing crim e" 
But today he proposed to leave 
the agency's budget author
ization intact, and he raised the 
possibility of an actual increase 
in spending

Carter's proposal would, 
among other things, attempt to 
channel more money to crime- 
ridden areas, but without re
ducing the amount that any 
state could qualify for under 
present distribution formulas

The increased money for 
high-crime areas would be 
available only if Congress m- 
creases the present $641-million 
LEAA appropriation, or if the 
agency is able to scrape up 
more money by making econo-

Board asked to 
delay decision

AUSTIN, Texas (AP) — State 
Insurance Board (Chairman 
Hugh Yantis. still urging that 
no increase in homeowner’s 
rates be approved this year, to
day suggested that the board 
wait a while before making its 
decision

Yantis said at a hearing that 
the other two board members 
and himself should have time 
to consider what they had 
heard at their public hearings 
last week

He stood fast by his own pre
vious statements that home- 
owners' rates were high enough 
Inow He said companies were 
making money because insured 
values were higher without an 
accompanying rise in the risk 
of insuring prhomes 

Yantis also observed that 80 
percent of the homeowner's 
business is written at rates of 
about 15 percent less than those 
set by the board 

J. Sam Winters of Austin, 
representing the insurance 
companies, said the IS percent 
reductions had been authorized 
by the board under a law de
signed to encourage cont- 
petition Winten said the com
panies should not be penalized 
for this now

mies in such areas as adminis
tration

White House domestic policy 
aide Stuart Eizenstat said the 
administration would not seek 
an increase in the authorized 
spendmg ceiling, which is now 
about $800 million Actual ap
propriations could increase up 
to that amount without a boost 
in the authorization

Carter also announced a re
shuffling of more than $200 mil
lion in existing money to im
prove about 60 large public 
housing projects, which Eizens
tat characterized as an "anti- 
crime" proposal

It was not clear which feder
al programs would be cut to 
make the $200 million avail
able It would be spent for such 
thmgs as improved locks, bur
glar alarms, lighting and better 
management of the projects

One possible effect of the 
LEAA proposal could be to take 
the gathering of federal crime 
statitistics away from the FBI 
and give them to a proposed 
new Bureau of Justice R u s 
tics

amendments committee showed 
that the local taxing and spend
ing limitation and the two- 
thirds proposal will not get out 
of committee

There is always pressure, 
however, to favor tax reduc
tions

"I personally think it's a bad 
time to be against tax relief 
and tax limitation," says Clay
ton

Although he said the two- 
thirds posposal "really ties the 
hands of the Legislature, he 
later noted that the last four 
tax bills — in 1963. 1967. 1969 
and 1971 — had been approved 
by two-third margins in the 
House

The Legislature has not 
enacted a tax bill since 1971

Lt Gov Bill Hobby said 
there appeared to be legal 
precedent for legislators to go 
far beyond Bnscoe s agenda in 
the special session, but Secre
tary of State Steve Oaks said 
Saturday he felt the session 
could be limited to topic^ su& 
mitted by the governor

In addition to proposed legis
lation. Bnscoe is expected to 
ask the Senate to confirm 6(K) 
appointments to state boards 
and agencies

The most controversial ap
pointee IS Hugh Yantis. who 
was named by the governor as 
chairman of the state insurance 
board in September 1977 There 
has been speculation that Yan
tis will resign A reappomtment 
to the board. Durwood Man- 
ford. also may face Senate op
position

New restaurant 
has grand opening

A new family-style Sambo's 
R estaurant has opened in 
Pampa

The announcement was made 
by Oliver Dixon, vice president 
of operations for the nationwide 
restauran t chain operating 
more than 925 restaurants in 47 
states

The new restaurant, located at 
(23 N Hobart, is observing its 
grand opening today Paul 
Silverhaus is the manager

A pproxim ately  40 area 
residents have been hired to 
staff the 4.500 square foot 
restaurant which features both

booth and counter seating A 
spacious dining room wing is 
also available for banquet 
accomidations llie restaurant 
has a seating capacity of 135 

The local Sambo's Restaurant 
was designed by Sierra West 
Architects of Santa Barbara 
C a lif  . a wholly owned 
s u b s id ia r y  of S a m b o 's  
Restaurants Inc 

The Pampa Sambo's offers a 
full menu selection of more than 
180 breakfast, lunch, dinner and 
dessert items and has a “kid 
size " Tiger menu specially 
designed for children 12 and 
under .

Today^s news
Monday's weather will be 

clear and partly cloudy It will 
not be quite as hot to ^ y  The 
temperature will reach the low 
90's. tonight will be in the upper 
M's, and Tuesday reaching the 
upper 90's. Winds will be 
northeast 10-15 mph. becoming 
light and south easterly tonight
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Qihe pampa Nems
EVER STRIVING FOR TOR O ' TEXAS 

TO  BE AN EVEN BEHER RLACE TO  LIVE

Let Peace Begin With Me
Thi» newspaper is dedicated to furnishing information to our readers so that 

they can better promote and preserve their own freedom and ettcourage others to 
see its blessing. For only when.man understands freedom and is free to control 
himself and all he possesses can he develop to his utmost capabilities.

We believe that all men ore equally endowed by their Creator, and not by a 
government, with the right to take moral action to preserve their life and property 
and secure more freedom and keep it for themselves and others.

To discharge this responsibility, free men, to the best of their ability, must 
understand and apply to doily living the great moral guide expressed in the 
Coveting Commandment.

(Address all communications to The Pampa News, 403 W. Atchisan, P.O. 
Drawer 2198, Pampa, Texas 790ÓS. Letters to the editor should be signed and 
nomes will be withheld upon request.

(Permission is hereby granted to reproduce in whole or in part any editorials 
originated by The News and appearing in these columns, providing proper credit 
is given.)

OPINION PAGB

"Haskell Surprised b> Jarvis Visit," 
read the Washington. D C . datelined story 
caption

Under the circumstances, we II bet he 
was. But no moreso than were we upon 
learning of what transpired during the 
get-together

Howard Jarvis, the 76-year-old honcho of 
California s "Proposition 13" taxpayer 
revolt against government spending, 
meeting with Senator Floyd Haskell 
(D-Colo I ,  one of the biggest and most 
enthusiastic spenders of taxpayer pelf to 
ever come down the pike Now, we thought, 
there's a confrontation to conjure with, a 
meeting guaranteed, one would think, to 
generate sparks aplenty 

It didn't happen, folks Instead, the two 
hit it off like young love on Saturday night, 
all but fawning on each other in their 
mutually reflecting public limelight 

A puzzled Haskell told reporters a day 
after the meeting, I still don't know hoe he 
I Cranston) happened to call me,' (the 
reference being to Alan Cranston, the 
m ajority whip from (California, who 
arranged the tete-a-tete) adding that, he 
found the conversation with Jarvis 
"enjoyable " "He s an interesting fellow, " 

said Haskell

All of which is hardly surprising and 
about par for the course for a politician in 
trouble and eager to mend as many fences 
as possible

But what about Jarvis, ostensibly the 
hunter of big spender scalps^

Surrounded by reporters and flashing 
strobes after a IS-minute chat with Haskell, 
the author of tax-limiting "Proposition 13" 
went on record with this mind-boggling 
observation He i Haskell). said Jarvis, "is 
the kind of fellow we should have here" in 
Washington.

The mind reels Was that really Howard 
Ja rv is  talking and was it. really. 
Colorado's own Floyd Haskell he was 
talking about'’

Assuming that the answer to both 
questions is “yes." one can only conclude 
that what we have here is the classical case 
of what going to Washington does to 
otherwise sane and sensible people

"See them clamber, those nimble apes 
They clamber over one another, and thus 
scuffle into the*mud and the abyss 
Towards the throne they all strive: it is 
their madness" — Friedrich Nietzsche

INation’s Press

Women: Three possible scenarios
By JOAN BECK 
Oiicago Tribune

The last few days have seemed full of 
setbacks for women

The Equal Rights Amendment lost by 
two votes in the Illinois House drastically 
cutting chances for ratification before the 
March 22.1979, deadline The United States 
Jaycees voted to exclude women as 
members And President Carter made two 
poor choices to be codirectors of the new 
National Advisory (Committee for Women 
— abrasive Bella Abzug and little known 
Carmen Votaw

The disappointments raise the question 
anew Just where is the women's 
movement going"’ Is it adrift and 
powerless’’ Or are the individual forces it 
has already set in motion too powerful to 
halt’

Three scenarios are still possible for the 
next two decades

In one scenario ERA fails Qmgress 
refuses to extend the deadline The apple 
pie corps and the sexists win Legislative 
and jud icial rem edies for legal 
discnmination remain But the defeat of 
ERA has powerful symbolic and 
psychological effects

Job opportunities for women turn 
stagnant Most of the women urged into the 
work force find only white collar drudgery 
Those who get two or three steps up career 
ladders discover the way higher is still 
effectively blocked by men The emotional 
and financial payoffs for working seem 
slim and discouraging

At the same time disillusionment with 
the singles life grows What seems to be 
"independence" now looks more like its 
flip side, loneliness There is nostalgia for 
lo v e , for com m itm ent, for the 
domesticated 50s Marriages increase 
Punitive income taxes fall so heavily on 
working married couples it becomes 
uneconomical for wives to keep paying 
jobs

The birth rate goes up and by 1998 
reaches '50s levels, as women reaffirm the 
biologically based joys of motherhood and 
family life New research points up the 
importance of a canng. full-time mother 
for a child's emotional well-being and 
optimum of mental development As the 
l ib e r a te d  1940s g e n e ra te d  the 
family-centered 50s. so the cycle turns 
again And again, women whose minds feel 
smothred in the pillow of domesticity keep 
quiet and feel like freaks

achievements, and when they think about 
family life, tend to emphasize its 
constraints rather than its warmth 'Those 
who are lonely usually won't admit it and 
look for ways to haridle their feelings in 
sel f-help books and therapy groups 

The birth rate continues to decline, not 
only because women must work but also 
because of the inflation-swollen costs of 
having children Few women can afford to 
take off more than three months from work 
to nurture a child full time It is still 
difficult to find good day-care centers and 
motherhood often brings guilts and other 
ambivalent feelings as well as joys 

In a third scenario, as the passions 
surrounding ERA cool, women’s energies 
turn toward reshaping the world of work so 
they can fit in more comfortably 
Increasingly, women refuse to accept the 
either-or hard lines dividing home and job 
but expenment with new flexibilities and 
lifestyles

By 1998. because they have become 
essential to business as workers and to 
government as taxpayers, women are able 
to demand flexible jobs Employers come 
to realize the time women — and 
increasingly men — spend with children is 
valuable experience and no longer 
downgrade it on résumés 

In an atmosphere of appreciation for 
home and family, marriages flourish 
Loneliness, sexism, and sexual exploitation 
dimmish Tax structures are modified to 
encourage marriage and child care by 
parents With a new understanding of the 
biological rhythms and stages of adult life. 
It becomes common for both men and 
women to move back and forth between 
career and family commitments and 
combine them in new ways 

It's too early to know which, if any, of 
these scenarios will come true None 
depends, essentially, on ERA or a Carter 
commission, but on millions of individual 
decisions by women who have the power, 
as never before, to shape the course of the 
future
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In a second scenario, with or without 
ERA. women continue to flood into the 
work force and gradually become skilled in 
p o litic a l s tra teg y  and corporate 
game-playing By 1 ^ .  they hold 35 percent 
of all executive posts. 40 percent of skilled 
jobs, and 25 percent of corporate 
directorships Sexism gradually fadM and 
women In increasing numbers Find 
absorbing satisfactions in work 

Moat women, in fact, must work to 
support themaelves. as the anti-mamage 
trends of the 70s continue Many women 
enjoy this independence, take pride in their
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Self-destruction ^  -

By Anthony Harrigan
The studly of archaeolgy teaches us that 

the earth is crowded with the wreckage of 
civilizatMtts. If one digs in Europe. Africa 
or the Middle Eaat, one has only put a 
spade into the earth to find the remains of 
vanished cities and empires

The civilizations that vanished never 
believed that they would disappear. 'Their 
peoples went about the ordinary routine of 
life Then one day. to the astonishment of
the various peoples, a conquering army or 
horde of barbarians appeared, and it was 
all over
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There’s an alarming annount ot evidence 
that the American civilization will be swept 
away unless there is a new direction in this 
country

For America, in the final quarter of the 
20th century, the damage isn't so much 
twranny as folly The United States has the 
laMnt' power to resist the armed ideology 
em bodied  in the Soviet Union. 
Unfortunately, the United States is guilty of
great folly. It can't distinguish between 
friends and foes Indeed it penalizes its 
friends and fawns upon its enemies

Americans don't believe it can happen 
here History has treated the United States 
so kindly that the American people refuse
to believe that their country can be brought 
down by folly or tyranny Yet no nation on 
this planet enjoys a charmed existence

Within days of the Cuban-supported 
invasion of Zaire in Africa, the U.S. State 
Dept, allowed Joshua Nkomo. the African 
terrorist leader, to visit America and 
spread his propaganda. Nkomo recently 
boasted that the Cubans were training his 
troops

An American businessman is seized on a 
Moscow street and thrown into a Soviet 
prison. Not one word is said by the Carter 
administration about halting U.S. trade to 
thnSoviet Union. ...v  

The,administrMion plainly hasn’t the 
intesthial fortitude to defend American 
citizens in Soviet hands.

After saying that the Soviets have been 
bad boys in Africa. President Carter turns 
around and wldMlraws IheU.Sambassador 
from Chile — the one country where a 
'communist regime was ousted by 
anti-comnuinist action.

On the other side of the world, the 
Chinese Communists get word they will 
receive sensitive U.S. technical equipment 
tht could be used to monitor American 
military communications. Meanwhile, the 
free Chinese on Taiwan get the deep freeze 
treatment fromWashington and the U.S. 
ambassador on the island

By th e se  ac tio n s, the  C a rte r  
administration hastens the day when the 
barbarians appear on a hilltop^ A country 
can't long exist if it is unable to tell friend 

. from foe and. nnoreover. assists its enemies 
while isolating and injuring its friends.

In the case of free China, the 
administration is reliable reported to be 
planning to abrogate America's defenss 
treaty with the country, withoid asking the 
consent of (Tongrosniie aidminstration, as 
evidenced by Secretary of State C^nis 
Vance's latest policy speech, is edipng 
toward "normalization" of ties with 
revolutionary Angola, while trying its best 
to turn Chile into a pariah nation.

In the final analysis, the real damage 
won't be suffered by free China or Chile but 
by the United States. Such actions as the 
administration engages in betray the; 
American people, they will help the Soviet 
bury the United States.
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Detente: Jarvis and Haskell style

Today in history
By The Associated Press

Today is Monday. July 10. the 191st day of 
1978. There are 174 days left in the year. 

Today’s highlight in history.
On this date in 1850. Vice President 

M illard Fillmore succeeded to the 
presidency on the death of President 
Zachary Taylor.

On this date;
In 1509. the Protestant reformer, John 

Palvin. was born in France.
In 1890, Wyoming became the 44th state 

of the Union.
In 1943. Allied forces landed on the island 

of Sicily in World War II.

In 1953. the Soviet chief of internal 
security, Lavrenti Beria. was purged from 
the Communist hierarchy in the Soviet Un-
lon

In 1962. the Telstar communications 
satellite was launched into orbit from Cape 
Canaveral. Fla., to relay television be
tween America and Europe.

In 1971. the U.S. Senate Foreign 
Relations (Committee estimated that the 
war in Vielt am had cost nearly $500 for 
every man. woman and child in the United 
States

“You have some great qualifications —  education, experience, super 
references, and the prospect of the affirmative action I need to hang on 
to MY job.”

Ten years ago: Maurice Couve de 
Murville became Premier of France after 
the resignation of Georges Pompidou.

Five years ago; The Bahamas became 
independent after three centuries of British 
colonial rule.

*CiviV servants a misnomes
By MARTHA ANGLE and ROBERT 

WALTERS
WASHINGTON (NEA) -  If the federal 

government functioned the way it is 
supposed to,' members of Congress could 
spend their time writing laws That, after 
all, is the constitutional role assigned them 
by the Founding Fathers

The Founding Fathers, however, never 
jenvisioned a bureaucracy so huge and 
hidebound that it often fails to function at 
all until and unless some U.S. senator or 
House member blasts a pathway through 
barricades which ordinary citizens find 
insurmountable

The task of dynamiting a route through 
governmental red tape is called "case 
work" on Capitol Hill, and it consumes an 
inordinate amount of time, energy and 
taxpayers' money in every congressional 
office

What is so aggravating about this case 
work is the fact that most of it would be 
unnecessary if civil servants performed 
their jobs with a modicum of civility, 
concern and common sense in the first 
place

Consider, for instance, the experience of

One year ago. Hijackers took over a 
Soviet airliner carrying 72 people on a 
domestic flight and forced tlie pilot to fly 
them to Helsinki, Finland.

two California schools which applied to the 
Department of Health. Education and 
Welfare last fall for a couple of very 
modest grants.

In the first case, a high school in rural 
Delano. Calif, (population 15.350) spent 
m onths p reparing  its very first 
government grant and request, in which it 
asked for $310.000 for a bilingual education 
program.

The application was put in the mail 
and duly postmarked on Nov. 9,1977—six 
days before the deadline for submission. 
T h an k s to the  P osta l Service's 
"efficiency,” it arrived at HEW on Nov. 17 
— two days after the deadline The 
b u reau c ra ts  promptly rejected it, 
returning it unopened and unread

A week earlier, the same HEW office had 
likewise summarily rejected a $132.000 
grant application from San Francisco State 
University, which hoped to set up a training 
p ro g ram  for personnel teaching 
handicapped children.

San Francisco State hadn’t made the 
error of ^trusting ito application to the 
tender m èrci« oAhe Postal Service. To 
insure that its request reached HEW by the

Too many or to few
By DON GRAFF

One expert’s opinion is not necessarily 
another’s — particularly when it comes to 
forecasting man's future 

Take population growth Ihe favored 
prognosis of recent years has it that our 
numbers will eventually overwhelm planet 
earth's capability to support us.

canceling part of the debt for each child 
bom. 'Three closes the books

Other countries — France, Sweden and 
even wide^ipen Australia — are also 
beginning to encourage marriage and 
family growth

Scientist, educator and author Harrison 
Brown recently reite*"ated this scenario at 
an international seminar on the long-range 
economic outlook with a timetable for 
doomsday In 330 years, he predicts, 
runaway population growth will have 
reached the point where governments will 
be forced to limit consumption. Stagnation, 
not growth, will become official policy. ‘

Which expert is right?
It could be either one. or both in certain 

respects, or quite possibly neither.

The pinch in some places will be felt 
much sooner If its present growth rate 
continues, for example, Mexico City by the 
year 2.000 will have a population of some 30 
million, more than the entire state of 
California today

SUPBCRIPnON RATES 
SuhiKnptian rat** in Pimp* and RTZ by carri*, 

and motor rout* ara 13 26 par month, 19 76 p*r thra* 
month*. $1950 M  ax month* and »3900 par yaar. 
THE PÀMPA NEWS ia not raapaatbl* ftn- advance

But now listen to Dr Charles F Westoff, 
of Princeton University's Office of 
Population, who made the newswires with 
a prediction that in the not too distant 
future the government could be paying 
couples to have children

Both experts are working with selected 
current trends and projecting them into a 
future that will be shaped by many 
unpredictables.

The tricky thing ab tut trends that deal 
with people, as individuals and in the mass, 
is that they may point in one direefion 
today and an entirely different one 
tomorrow. The only certainty about them is 
that their twists, turns and reverses in tne 
long run are uncertain.

In the end, the only way of determining 
which expert's view of the future is correct 
is through a long wait.

4 p.m. deadline on Nov. 9. the university 
sent it by commercial air express

There was only one problem. During the 
3,000 mile trip, an engine on the airplance 
caught fire, forcing an emergency landing 
for repairs in El Paso. Texas. The 
application arrived one and a third 
business hours late.

Both schools naturally appealed the 
a rb itra ry  HEW rejection of their 
applications, and even went to the trouble 
of providing sworn affidavits from the 
Delano postmaster and officials of the air 
express company attesting to the "acts of 
God” (or the Postal Service) which caused 
them to miss the deadline.

But their appeals fell on deaf ears. So 
they enlisted the aid of Sen. Alan Cranston. 
D-Calif., who happens to be the Senate's 
majority whip and a very busy legislator as 
well

Cranston, after checking the facto in the 
two cases, fires off an angry letter to HEW 
Secretary Joseph A. Califono. J r  last Feb 
22 protesting the "icy blast of federal 
hauteur" the California schools had 
encountered.

Califano was out of town when Cranston's 
letter hit HEW. So was his deputy. 
Undersecretary Hale C3iampian. Zip — 
away it went, into the maw of the 
bureaucracy. Phone calls followed from 
Cranston sMfers. Lots of phone calls, each 
one angrier than the one before.

On May S, the matter finally reached 
Cplifano, who promptly hit the ceiling. Six 
hnonths after it was submitted, the Delano 
High school application is now being 
processed by HEW. But San Francisco 
State? No dice — they shouldn’t have 
waited until the last day to submit their 
request. Califano ruled.

Cranston isn’t satisfied, but his staff is 
worn out. "We’re not sure what more we 
can do,” an aide said The frustration is 
understandable, but a 500 batting average 
isn’t bad for case work. There’s always the 
next time, anyway. "Cases like this happen 
quite frequently," the Cranston staffer 
noted.

Today's birthdays: Novelist Saul Bellow 
is 63 years old. Broadway composer Jerry 
Herman is 45. Tennis star Arthur Ashe is
35.

Thought for today; Education is the 
ability to listen to almost anything without 
losing your temper or your self confidence 
— Robert Frost, Arnerican poet. 1874- 
1963

É a rb s
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At 20, you wouldn’t  m iss a 
Saturday night dance for 
anything; after 40, you’d 
cheerfuUy ignore the whole 
affair for nothing.

The only thing tha t r m e s  
out of m ost bratBstorming 
sesskHU is a  lot of wiad.

Before you get y ou r‘diplo
ma, you don’t  have enough 
training; a fte r vou get It, 
you’re overqualified.

Isn’t  technology wonder- 
fnl? As electric power be
comes m ore efficirat, rising 
rates arc  threatening to 
bring back the candle as a  
light source.

B erry’s World

parthrac

Not overpopulation but declining 
population will be the problem if, as 
Westoff believes, contemporary trends in 
birth control, availability of abortion and a 
lifestyle indifferent to marriage continue.

In about 50 years, he predicts, the death 
rate will begin to exce«l the birth rate in 
the United States and the government, 
concerned about tlte effect upon the 
economy and social vitality, will introduce 
some form of economic inducement to 
encourage the citizenry to reproduce.

In Europe. Westoff already diacems 
indications of the negative population 
future. Eaat Germany's birth rate has 
dropped to the point that for the paM 
several years the regime has been lending 
the equivalent of $U).000 to newlyweds and

Sarpriae packages
The very short-term future is likely to 

hold some surprises for consumers.
According to the Economics Department 

of McGraw-Hill, an estimated 14 percent of 
all sales in 1981 will be accounted for by 
new products, either unknown today or so 
changed as to be considered new.

The prediction turns up in a survey of 
projected research and development 
expenditires by business Companies 
report planning outlays of $34.5 billion 
during the current year, with 33 percent 
going into development of new products

The survey sees continuation of the trend 
through INI. with Uie consequences 
showing up as Innovations in consumer 
products. 'The total new-product market by 
then srlll be an estimated $109.8 billion.

It appears to be a case of what we don't 
know now turning oqfio be very profitable 
for some of us later. --------- ^ —

» »
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"You're not taking the hard-line approach on 
allowances, too, are you?”
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Nows w o td i
COLUMBUS, muo (AP) — 

Ohio Attorney General William 
J  .dBroam pims to aA  the itate 
Lefialature to adopt a new 
death penaKy law modeled 
after Georgia’a capital puniah- 
ment atatute.

Ohio’a death penalty atatute 
waa voided paniaily ^  the 
U.S. Supreme Court teat week. 
The court ruled that the tew 
did not provide enough leeway 
in conaidering the defendant'a 
character or of the ctrcum- 
atancea of the offenae. The 
Georgia tew, upheld the Su
preme Court, aays factora auch 
aa age and lack of a pate crimi
nal record can be considered in 
detemtining whether to invoke 
the death penafty.

NEW YORK (AP) -  Econo
mist John Kenneth Galbraith 
has called on President Carter 
to impose wage and price re
straints. uying they worked in 
World War II and the Korean 
War "and got President Nixon 
re-elected in 1972."

Galbraith, interviewed Sun
day on NBCs "Meet the 
Press.” aaid any federal tax 
cuts now would be inflationary 
and criticized California's Pro
position 13 property tax cut as 
an attack on “the poorest of 
our people."

DETROIT (API — The van
guard of an anticipated 30.000 
to 35.000 delegates and frioids 
descended on Detroit over the 
weekend as a prelude to to
day’s opening of the national 
Shriners’ convention.

Officially billed as the 104th 
‘ m e e ^  of the Imperial Con
vention of the Shrine of North 
Anterica. the weeklong con
vention will feature two mam
moth parades.

BILUNGS. Mont. (AP) -  A 
Port Angeles. Wash., num try
ing to set a world record for a 
long-distance light plane flight 
was killed when his plane 
crashed near here.

Authorities identified the man 
as Dr. Rocitey Thomas If. Nix
on. 49. a bone specialist. In 
Port Angeles. David Andre, an
other pilte and friend, said Nix
on's three other attempts at the 
world record for a single-engine 
plane weighing less than 2J00 
pounds were thwarted by bad 
weather.

DENVER (AP) — A new 
birth control drug for dogs has 
been praised by Colorado hu
mane and veterinarian groups.

The liquid “pill" was in

troduced by Upjohn Co.’s agri
cultural (hviteon in Kansas 
City. Kan. It Is put on the fe
male dog's food with dosage de
pending on the animal's size. 
Dr. Mike Collins, president of 
the Denver Arek Veterinary 
Medical Society, said a birth- 
control piU for dogs has been 
on the market but there has 
been dKflculty getting the dogs 
to swallow it.

ATLANTA (AP) — Presiden
tial aide Jack Wteson told 
county officials meeting here 
that the country has “become 
preoccupied with whte we are 
against and momentarily lost 
our vision of what we are for."

Watson, special assistant to 
the president for inter-gover- 
m enul affairs, told about 5.000 
members of the National Asso
ciation of Counties Sunday that 
Americans have forgotten that 
"we are a national community, 
diverse in interests, but funda
mentally united in purpose."

Camel-riding college dean of 
students wins race with ostrich

HOOPER. Neb (AP) -  What 
was a college dean doing atop a 
racing camel? Probably the 
same thing the capital city's 
mayor was doing behind an os
trich: holding on tight, at the 
Hooper Camel-Ostrich Races.

“ I was just crazy enough to 
do it. Actually, it was sort of 
fun." said Caryl Steyer. Mid
land Lutheran College dean of 
students, after disnnounting 
from Sheiba. the camel that 
ran away with the victory. The 
second camel in the race. Va
lentine. sent Tekamah school 
principal Bill Anderson tumbl
ing into the dust

Sepra l thousand fans visited 
Hooper Downs, formerly a ball
park. during the weekend bene- 
fit for community projects in

this town of 896 residents
Besides the featured camel 

and ostrich races, the enter- 
tainntent included xkxikey races 
and a beer garden Admission 
was 93 per person, and at the 
end of the day Sunday, fundrai
ser A1 Croson estimated the 
town had netted between 97.000 
ami 98.000

The money goes into the com
munity fund which over the 
years has been used tq improve ,  
parks, medical services and 
street lighting

Following the victory. Steyer 
said he was retiring from cam
el racing to return to academ 
ics.

"I thought it was a put-on 
when 1 got the letter asking me 
to be in the race I did it be

cause 1 like this little town.” 
said Steyer. who conceded he 
was a  little nervous before the 
ride. "1 thought I'd just come 
here, ride the dumb camel and 
go home But my family came 
as a cheeniig section'

Before her race began. Lin
coln .Mayor Helen Boosalis 
made a rapid exit from the 
cart when her ostrich. Boomer, 
somehow got his feathers ruf
fled It look four or five men 
to harness them and tie them 
into the sulky I had no idea 
they 're such strong bu'ds ’ she 
said Hers was a three-bird 
race

Boomer lost by a beak when 
Jughead. steered by,University 
of Nebraska journalism direc
tor Neal Cop^e. surged ahead

at the finiah line. Suzanne Mas- 
te n . managti^ editor of the 
Lincoln Star, came in third 
with a bird named Oscar.

Mike Eagan, publisher of the 
Hooper Seidinal..said he got the 
idea for the races from the 
movie “ Doctor Doolittle.” Ea
gan won one of the ostrich 
races with Boomer, whom he 
described as "the star He likes 
to run and get it over with ”

EH
JA L A P E N O  "

C H IL I C O N  C A R N E
with Bf 4NS

WASHINGTON (AP) -  De
spite numerous obstacles, sci
entists will place an ex- 
4>erimental sensing device 1.500 
feet under the sea floor to see 
if it improves studies of the 
earth 's crust and monitoring of 
earthquakes.

TIm device will have to with
stand underwater pressures of 
tens of thoiniaiidd of pounds per 
square inch; it will be difficult 
to position in such a deep hole 
and it won't be easy to get it 
out. National Science Founda
tion ofricials said Sunday. The 
seismK device will be placed 
under water early next year.

WASHINGTON (AP) -  Sen. 
William Proxmire. the only 
member of the Senate Banking 
Committee to oppose the nomi
nation of F e^ ra l Reserve 
Chairman G. William Miller, 
isn't afraid to praise the farmer 
business executive on national 
television.

The Wisconsin Democrat was 
asked Sunday about Miller's op
position in June to the Fed's 
decision to raise the discount 
rate. Proxmire. the banking 
panel's chairman, said, “I take 
my hat off to Mr. Miller. That’s 
good when the chairman of the 
board is willing to stand up to 
his board and say, ‘YouVe 
wrong."’ He was interviewed 
on CBS television’s “Face the 
Nation."

GALILEO, NEWTON, Einstein — and Mugs? This in
fant baboon named Mura may never rank alongside 
those scientific m a ts . But he did start making con
tributions to the field at a much younger age. Mugs and 
his mother were the first baboons to have indwelling 
vascular catheters during the prenatal stage at the 
Oregon Regional Primate Research Center of the Na
tional Institutes of Health.

Hospital costs bill 
may be allowed to die

WASHINGTON (AP) -  Con
gressional opponents are using 
stalling tactics to let the clock 
run out this year on legislation 
that is high on President Car
te r’s priority list — a bill de
signed to control soaring hospi
tal costs.

The measure will die auto
matically if Congress adjourns 
for the year, possibly in Octo
ber, witiiout acting on it.

To rein in runaway medical 
costs. Carter wants to put a 9 
percent annual ceiling on in- _ 
creases in the costs of hospital 
care. Hospital construction also 
would be restricted.

Hospital industry officials re- 
sported late week tha t^ their 
costs rose at a annual rate of 
12.7 percent during the first 
four months of 1978 — down 
from nearly 16 percent a year 
earlier. But they acknowle^ed 
that some hospitals might be 
deferring expenses instead of 
actually reducing them.

Legislation now being drafted 
in Congress would modify Car
ter's proposal, generally to give 
hospitals additional tinrw to con
trol their costs voluntarily be
fore federal curbs are imposed.

Under one version, the hospi
tals could escape federal con
trols altogether if they restrict
ed their increases in 1979 to 12 
percent.

Every time the House Com
merce Committee meets to 
work on the bill, those who 
want to forestall action come in 
with dozens of lengthy amend
ments. hoping to tie the bill up 
in knots.

“Time is on their side." said 
one committee aide, who asked 
not to be identified. "It's better 
if they can stretch it out and let 
the bill die because of a lack of 
time rather than being the 
heavies by killing it outright."

Eight of the world's ten high
est mountains are in Nepal.
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GAS COOKING 
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Gas cooking outdoors sure makes sense in the summertioTe. It keeps the heat out, so your 
house stays cool. You save on air conditioning. Plus there's no charcoal or lighter fluid to buy. 
end no wait. Gaa raachaa cooking temperatura feet and cooks full tam ly dinners, everything 
your ineide ratrge and oven can cook, with that grsst outdoor flavor.

Tsk# the heat out of the kitchen. InetsI a gee griN on the patio. It sure makes sense in the eum- 
mertime, oranytimel

Flavor "Krii) .
P  Big 455 aquare-inch cooking surface

for complete meal cooking. Unique dual burner, with 
individual heat controla, late you regulóte the heat on 

‘ both sktas soparataly. GrW and ekrvner at the same 
time. Plus FREE Ember-Lighter if you buy before 
August 1,1978. Lights g r«  instantly, no match is 

requirsd. Skriply turn the knob end you're reedy to 
cook.

Only $9.11 budget-priced on your monthly 
staMment.

f Lite Price...................................... 1258.02
Ember-Lighter...........................................  FREE "
5 %  Salee T e x ............ ............  12.90

+ CaohPfice......... ' ................ 270.92
4 -Budget Price*......................  327.96
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DecaffDinatDd C offa#

Now with more real 
coffee aroma and taste.

%

— Robert Young

Intrcxlucing new, im- 
proveid SANKA® Brand ■ 
Decaffeinated Coffee. 
Just pop the seal and 
smell the burst of great 
coffee aroma. It lets 
you know you’re in for 
a great-tasting cup of 
coffee. SANKA® Brand 
tastes like real coffee ' 
because it is 100% real 
coffee.

Use this coupon to 
try new SANKA® Brand 
Decaffeinated Coffee. 
Now with more real 
coffee aroma and taste.
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On the record
Highland General Hospital

Saturday Admiui<ws
Clyde Thompson. 1018 Reíd 
Effie R Hubbard. 704 N 

Wells
Disnitsals

Mrs Sharon Cann. 724 N.
Zimmers __

Baby Girl Carni. 724 N. 
Zimmers

Mrs Eva Dennis. 2119 Beech 
Mrs Shirley Young, 1121 

Prairie Dr
John Sterling. Spearman 
Preston Bailey. 620 Poii«ll 
Curtis R Newton. 124 S. Wells 
Sonia Addington. 113 S 

lyynne
Gaines Chennault. 737 Dean 

Drive
Ms Genevieve Greene, 801 N 

Frost
Russell R Jordan. 1907 

Evergreen

Sunday Admissioas
Mrs Kathy L. Cook, Pampa 
H arvey C Downs. 914 

Christine
NobleS. Hegwer. 712N FroSt 
Mrs Glenda D. Wallace. 

Booker

Jam es L. Watson. S32 N. 
Christy.

Baby GirlCook, Pampa.
. Elarl F. Hull, 1224 S. Faulkner. 

John L. Scott. S14 N. Sumner. 
Mrs InaL. Seuhs, Miami. 
Ricky J. Pettit. Amarillo.
May O. Adams. 1131 S. 

Sumner.
K ent S. Eastham . 2531 

Christine.
Gerald H. Thompson. 944 S. 

Sumner.
Beulah Egerton. 429 Ballard. 
Johnnie B Wright. 1120 

Duncan
Dismissals

Mrs Katie McDonald. 2413 
Comanche.

Baby Girl McDonald. 2413 
Comanche

Mrs. Linda R^ves. Pampa. 
Baby Boy Reeves. Pampa. 
Shirley T. Wallace. 1104 

VarnonDr.
Thomas L. Goldsmith. Lefors. 
Mrs Mildred Crane. Pampa. 
Clyde Thompson. 1018 Reid. 

Births
Mr. and Mrs John C. Cook. 

Pampa. a girl at 12:35 pm . 
weio*iipg8lbs. 14ozs.

Police report
Marie T. Rodriquez. 420 N. 

Cuyler, reported that entry was 
gained through an open window. 
A black acd white television set 
was taken

Edwin Earl Ward. Oklahoma 
City. Okla.. made an unsafe 
change of direction and hit Artie 
C. Sailor. Pampa. Mr. Ward and 
Deborah Killough were taken to 
Highland General Hospital 
Ward was treated and released, 
and Killough was transported to 
Northwest by ambulance The 
accident occured in the 800 block 
of S Cuyler

David Ladd lost control of his 
vehicle in the 800 block of S. 
Cuyler. and hit a street light 
pole Ladd was taken to 
Highland General Hospital 
where he was treated and turned 
over to the police Ladd was 
booked for driving while 
intoxicfttftd

Jo Caskey. 525 S. Barnes St., 
reported that she had a theft at 
Snappy Shopper. 716 Prairie 
Center Caskey, an employee at 
the Snappy Shopper, said that 
two white male teenagers got $2 
in gas. but took more than that 
amount She gave the police the 
liscense number and the vehicle 
w as located. The driver 
admitted to taking slightly more 
than that amount. He returned 
to the Snappy Shopper, and paid 
the difference. No charges were 
filed

Officers served a search 
warrant on 608 N Zimmers, and 
arrested Bobby Dean Roberts. 
36. for possession of marijuana. 
The ofhcers seized marijuana 
plants and seeds

Bill Heuston. 1152 N. 
Starkweather, reported that 
between 9 a.m. and 2 p.m. on 
Ju ly  7. his residence was 
entered by removing a window 
screen and crawling in. No 
items were reported missing. 
The intruder cooked and ate

Mainly about people
Bruce Wilson of Pampa was 

among 350 students named to 
the dean's list in the College of 
Arts and Sciences at the 
University of Arkansas for the 
spring semester, according to 
Dr Bobbin C Anderson, dean of 
the College
Airman First Class John F. Cox. 
son of Mr and Mrs. John H. Cox
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Texas weallier
The dog days of summer 

were expected to continue to
day with the forecast calling 
for high temperatures around 
Texas in the 90s and 100s 

A sftght chance of thunder
storms was present for the Up
per Gulf Coast and in the ex
treme northern part of the Pan
handle

A few clouds arrived in the

{National weather
By The Assadated Press

Cool weather was spreading 
across the northern Plains to
day with skies remaining clear 
from Montana across the Da
kotas to the Great Lakes fe- 
gion.

Temperatures dropped to the 
50s in parts bf the Northwest 
Scattered thundershowers con
tinued in the northern Idaho, 
where after several days of 
rain, mountains streams are 
rising Thunderstorms contin
ued in soiRheastem Cohirado 
and Missouri

The West Coast was cloudy

^1.

while he was in the house.
A two car accident occured in 

the 200 block of North Ballard 
and the alleyway of 200 N. 
Cuyler The accident involved 
Thomas J. Adams! 448 Graham, 
and Harold M. Edwards. 1340 
Christine. Minor damage was 
done to the Edwards vehicle

Sammy Joe Parsley. 823 
Beryl, was contacted by the 
police department about a 1973 
Dodge pick-up found occupied 
by four white juvenile males. 
The vehicle was found about ISO 
feet from the owner's driveway 
where it had been pushed. Ihe 
subjects were taken to the police 
department and released to 
their parents.

The department was notified 
about an abandoned vehicle at 
Hobart Street Park. The vehicle 
was removed on order of the 
d e p a rtm e n t, by th e* A -l 
wrecking service. 'Ihe vehicle is 
a 1972 Oldsmobile registered to 
Stanley Owen Palmer. 503 
E.Atchinson

Don Case. 1921 Evergreen, 
reported that between 1 a.m. 
and 6 a.m. on July 9, that 
someone threw a brick through 
the back windshield of his 1972 
Volkswagon. Charges will be 
filed.

Jim  Moyer, 305 Miaihi, 
reported that sometime between 
1 a m . and 7 p.m. on July 9 that a 
red and white cooler was 
removed from the back of his 
pick-up. that was parked in front 
of his residence

David Branch. 1125 Huff 
Road, advised the department 
that at approximetely 2 a m. a 
subject identified as Jimmy 
Phillips, attempted to gain entry 
into his residence. Ten dollars 
damage was done to two window 
screens. Charges will be filed at 
a later date. In a 48-hour period 
the police department answered 
59caHs.-------------------

.
'i'

Do it this way
Lillian Eason, Red Cross swimming instructor, exp
lained a stroke to students in the morning swimming 
class at the Pampa Municipal Pool last week. Another 
session begins July 17.

Mesquite model 
is Miss Texas

FORT WORTH. Texas (AP) 
— Sandi Miller has been watch
ing the Miss America Pageant 
since she was a toddler 

Now, at 20, the five-foot. 10*/»-̂  
inch Mesquite model is headed' 
for that pageant herself.

Miss Miller was chosen Sat
urday night 'to represent the 
Lone Star State in the national 
pageant in Atlantic City next 
fall.

And it was no accident that 
she was chosen.

Her determination to win the 
state title led her to enter four 
local pageants before she was 
selected the first Miss Red Bird 
Area, enabling her to compete 
for the Miss Texas crown 

Saturday night, the young 
women who beat her in her 
first three attempts at a local 
crown were among the 10 semi
finalists. but Miss Miller said 
she was still hopeful she would 
win. ___________________ __

of 1309 Mary Ellen, was 
presented the Crew Chief Safety 
Award for the Twelfth Air Force 
at Cannon Air Force Base. 
Clovis. N. M. Cox. a 1975 
graduate of Pampa High School, 
is an aircraft maintenance 
specialist with the 27th Aircraft 
Generation Squadron, a part of 
the Tactical Air Connmand

panhandle during tne nignt. 
carried along by a weak cool 
front. Little change in tempera
tures was noticeable behind the 
front.

Temperatures at 7 a m. in
cluded Del Rio with 77: Galves
ton. 83; Lubbock. 75; Wichita 
Falls. 78; Wpeo. 80; San An
tonio. 78; El Paso. 68.*' Ama
rillo. 64: and Tyler. 78.

but temperatures remained 
mild on Sunday Ihe South was 
partly cloudy and warm with a

few showers lingering in south
eastern Alabama and southern 
Georgia. A low pressure system 
that developed.over northern

Georgia on Sunday spawned 
scattered thunderstorms and 
gusty winds that knocked over 
one mobile home in Catooaa

FEATURING . . .
Larry Mahan, a ix  
time All-Around 
World Champion 
Cowboy, who w i l l  be 
perform ing in  the 
arena and the  
N atio n a l Guard 
Armory n ig h tly  
w ith  h is  band.

STOCK FURNISHED BY 
B e u tle r  & Sons

County and blew down tele
phone and power lines near Ce
de rtown No injuries were re
ported

FOR RESERVED SEATS
Cal l  669-3241 or W r i t e  

Box 1942, P a m p a ,  T e x a s  79065

Plane crashes k ill six
By The Associated Press 

Weekend airplane crashes 
claioied six livss, including a 
solo pilot trying to set a world 
record, and injured 12 others in 
a mishap that marred a sky
diving competition.

th e  most deadly crash was 
Sunday night about a half-mile 
from the Westerly. R.1. airport. 
Four persons were killed when 
t h e i r  single-engine craR 
crashed after takeoff in fog.

'T v e  never seen anything 
like this in my life," said West
erly police Chief James Gul-

luscio. He saio vicums were 
dismembered and wreckage 
was strewn over the rural 
crash scene:

The pilot was identified as 
Rod l^ ittaker of Kingston. 
N Y. Other victims were F. 
Warren Nissen. 48. of Shokan.

N.Y.; Linda Yerry. 29. and 
Ilene Gilman. 30, both of King
ston. police said. Their ill-fated 
flight was bound for Pough
keepsie. N.Y., authorities said.

Montana authorities on Sun
day reached the wreckage of a

Federal mediator 
enters postal talks

"Everybody was on an equal 
basis when we got to the top 
ten," she said. "I wasn't dis
couraged "

First runner-up in Saturday 
night's competition was 23- 
year-old Margie Hooper, who 
edged out Miss Miller to win 
the Miss Hurst-Euless-Bedford 
pageant Bobbie Candler, who 
bested Miss Miller for the Miss 
Haltom-Richland title, was 
named second runner-up Satur
day night.

And Peggy Oliver. Miss 
White Settlement, was the 
fourth runner-up in the Miss 
Texas contest. Miss Miller had 
been her first runner-up in lo
cal competition

The brown-eyed, aubum-hair- 
ed Miss Miller was watching 
pageants as a tot. and she be
gan competing in them when 
she was 17.

WASHINGTON (API -  Tlie 
government's chief federal 
mediator is entering postal con
tract negotiations that could be 
crucial to President Carter's 
anti-inflation program.

Wayne L. Horvitz. head of 
the Federal Mediation and Con
ciliation Service, began efforts 
today to achieve an agreement 
before a three-year contract ex
pires July 20.

The outcome is important to 
Carter because more workers 
are involved than in any other 
labor contract up for negotia
tion this year, arid because the 
settlement may set a pattern 
for future labor negotiations.

The talks have been under
way since April 20 between the 
mail service and unions repre
senting more than 554.000 em
ployees. Both sides pledged 
continuous talks starting today.

Horvitz said in a statement. 
"After talking with both sides 
privately, and exploring the 
current status of the talks. I 
have concluded that the time 
has arrived for serious media
tion efforts."

James LaPenta. of the mail 
handlers division of the Labor
ers International Union, said on 
Friday that “we're at a real, 
real impasse."

Postmaster General William 
F Bolger says he is confident 
there will be no postal strike, 
an action that is illegal. In 1970. 
however, postal employees 
staged wid^pread local walk
outs and former President 
Richard M. Nixon called out 
federal troops to move the 
mail.

The mail handlers with 36.- 
000-members. the 299.000-mem

ber American Postal Workers 
Union and the 181.000-member 
National Association of Letter 
Carriers, have demanded wage 
increases and liberalized cost- 
of-living benefits that would 
amount to a 14 percent wage 
increase in the first year of a 
two-year contract.

The National Association of 
Rural Letter Carriers, an inde
pendent union with 38.000 mem
bers. is negotiating separately 
with the Postal Service.

light plane piloted by a Port 
Angeles. W a^., man who had 
aet out from his hometown the 
previous day trying to get into 
aviation record books. Author
ities identified him as Dr. Rod
ney Thomas H. Nixon. 49. a 
bone specialist.

A fellow pilot and friend of 
Nixon's. David Andre of Port 
Angeles, said Nixon was mak
ing his fourth try a t  a world 
light-plane record. He said the 
record sought was for distance 
flying in a single-engine plane 
weighing less than 2.200 
pounds. The flight originated in 
Port Angeles and was sched
uled to proceed to Los Angeles 
before stops in New Mexico and 
Montana, and then back to Port 
Angeles.

Billings authorities said Nix
on was between Cody, Wyo.. 
and Havre. Mont., when he 
crashed A helicopter pilot 
spotted the wreckage about 10 
miles northwest of Billings.

In separlte crashes in In
diana. the solo pilot of a single
engine. experimental plane was 
killed and 12 parachutists were 
injured in the crash of a IX)-3.

The fatality was 47-year-old 
Roger Dickey of Hartford City. 
Ind He was killed when his air
craft went down Sunday in a

/ " * " ................ .............
In another labor develop

ment. the nation's railroads 
were reported close to agree
ment with four major unions^n 
a contract that would hike 
wages by 35 percent over three 
years.

That would exceed Carter’s 
program, which seeks to hold 
settlements to less than the in
creases won in previous con
tracts

The rail unions' last three- 
year contract called for a 33 
percent wage boost

Lefors school 
board meets

The Lefors Independent 
School Board will meet at 7 p.m. 
Thursday at Lefors High School.

The agenda will- includes 
approval of monthly bills, revue 
o f b u ild in g  in s u ra n c e , 
personnel, attorney's contracts 
for collection of delinquent 
taxes, renewal of the contract 
with Region 16 Media Center, 
cafeteria funds and prices, and 
review of bids on maintenance 
and repair of rent houses and 
other buildings.______________

field near his Blackford County 
farm. Officials said Dickey took 
off from a landing strip behind 
his home, circled once and 
crashed.

After lifting off from the 
Richmond. Ind.. Municipal Air
port. the DC-3 carrying 42 per
sons crashed in a nearby field 
Passengers included i w  10- 
man parachute teams, a pilot 
and co-pdot. The skycUvers 
were participating in a U.S. 
Parachute Association cham
pionship event.

Three of injured were admit
ted to a Richmond hospital and 
nine others were treated for in
juries and released.

The plane was no more than 
15 to 20 feet off the ground 
when it crashed, said Rose
mary Lobes of the parachutist 
group. It had been scheduled to 
climb to 7.000 feet where par
ticipants were to jump and exe
cute joint formations, she said

Raymond CAtlette. 32. Oak
land. Calif., was reported in 
critical condition Sunday night. 
Betty Hawkins. 29. Pope Val
ley. Calif., and Peter Levy, 31, 
of Sandy. Utah, were reported 
in serious condition.

Federal Aviation Adminis
tration investigators are prob
ing each of the mishaps.
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A dvice

Dear Abby
By Abigail Van Buren

DEAR ABBY: My husband and I have bsen m arried for 
15 years and have two children. My problem is our sax life. 
I t ’s once every three months for 10 minutes. (No kisses.) 
He’s the only man I’ve ever had sex with, so I ( ^ ’t  have 
anyone to compare him with, bu t I could have w ritten th a t 
song titled, “U ’I lia t All ’Ih e re  Is?”

This has been going on for about five years. W henever I 
suggest th a t maybe he shocdd see a d b c ^ ,  he gets angry 
and sta rts  to shout.

I find myself thinking it  would be nice to  have an affair. 
I ’ve also Uiought of leaving him. I’m sure other women 
have had this problem. W hat do they do?

NEEDS AFFECTION

DEAR NEEDS: Some women have affairs and some 
suffer in silenoe. Some punish their hnshnnda by becoming 
extravagant, abuaive or beUttUng. And some leave their 
mates.

If your husband refuses to  face up to  the problem and do 
something to  rem edy it, your c h o ^ s  are obvious. E ither 
leara how to live with him— er without him.

DEAR ABBY: I’m worried about my 6-vear-old sister. 
She always w ants to be someone’s animal. One day she 
m ight want to be someone’s horse, and the next day she 
might want to be someone’s dog or cat. This may not seem 
like much of a problem, bu t she never w ants to be the 
“m aster”—she idways w ants to be the animal.

Is she normal? Or is something wrong with her?
WORRIED

DEAR WORRIED; ’This has been the subject of many 
interesting psychological studies. The conclusions drawn 
are not surprising. One who prefers to  be “m astered” 
w ants desperately to  please. ’Iliis Is nsnaUy the way the 
younger (Mid wins favor with her older siblings and 
playmates.

Don’t  worry. She’s normal.

DEAR ABBY: Yesterday was the saddest day of my life.
I buried my m other. And now many thoughts come to mind 
that  m.ake me even sadder.

I recall the many times 1 m eant to  call her and ask if 
there was anything she needed, but I seldom got around to 
it.

I recall the day I ran  into Mom in the bakery. Her winter 
coat looked so shabby and worn, and I th o u ^ t ,  “Gee, I've 
got to take Mom downtown and buy her a new coat.” But I 
never found the time. I was too busy.

On her last birthday I sent her an axalea plant, but I 
forgot to enclose a card. I had wanted to get over to see 
her, but there was a football game th a t day, so I never 
made it.

The last time I saw Mom was a t my cousin’s wedding. 
She looked so old and tired. I told myself, “I m ust send 
Mom to Florida to visit her brother and get a little sun,” 
bu t I ju st never got around to bu3ring the tickets.

If only I could tu rn  the clock back. I’d buy Mom th a t coat 
and spend every birthday with her and take her anyplace 
she wanted to go. But i t ’s too late npw and I am heu tsick .

Please prin t this letter. Maybe if I had seen one like it, I 
would have done things differently.
--------- GRIEVING SON-

CONFIDENTIAL TO O J . IN N .J.: Finish college. You'll 
be better equipped to  keep the wolf from the door if you 
have a sheepoldn.

Ask Dr. Lamb
By Lawrcace E. Lamb, M.D.

By Lawrence I.amb, M.D.
DEAR DR. I.AMB — I am  

54 and weigh 184 pounds. I 
would like to know what my 
cholesterol should be. Also, 
when it comes to beer I’m 
sure there is cholesterol in it 
but I would like to know how 
much per 12 ounce bottle. 
Any help you can give would 
be appreciated.

DEAR READER -  In 
general the lower one’s cho- 
iesterol level is the better off 
he is in te rm s of avoiding a 
heart attack, stroke or other 
complications of fatty-cho
lesterol blockage of the 
arteries.

For an optimal value the 
jread ing  should b ^  below 220 
~usTh^ some of the research  

methods that have been used 
for scientific reports. Office 
readings using slightly dif
ferent methixls of doing the 
test, however, m ay be 10 to 
15 percent higher than that 
ana still be quite normal. 
How the test is done m akes a 
difference.

I am  sending you The 
Health I.etter num ber 1-2, 
Cholesterol, Triglycerides, 
Blo<xl F ats, Atherosclerosis 
to give you m ore informa
tion. Others who want this 
issue can send SO cents with 
a long, stam ped, self-ad
dressed e n v e l( ^  for it to me 
in care of this newspaper, 
P.O. Box 1551, Radio City 
Station, New York, NY 
10019.

R egarding beer — it 
doesn't contain any choles
te ro l .  I 'm  c o n t in u a l ly  
surprised how difficult *it is 
to get the point across that 
cholesterol is an anim al 
product. There is no choles
terol in any vegetable prod
uct.

The confusion occurs be
cause if you consume too 
many calories that causes 
you to be fat, or you ea t 
foods that a re  too high in fat, 
particularly satu ra ted  fat, 
your own body m ay cause 
you to produce an excess

£

Polly’s, pointers
By Pally CraoMT

DEAR POLLY—  I have a ; olution for Gloria who has 
darkened alum inum  pans frooi cooking eggs in t h ^  I ^ t  
about a tablespoon of white vinegar in the pan when I bou 

0 eggs in cold w ater and this keeps the pan from turning 
_ jrk . Add ex tra  toblespoons ( f vinegar when there  are  
more eggs to cook. This saves a lot oi hard  scrubbing. — 
STACIA

DEAR POLLY — An ironing board m akes an  excellent 
cutting board when cutting out garm ents to  be m ade. It is 
adjustable to suit your heigM. — MARY

DEAR POLLY — I have found a  faste r way to w ater my 
African violeU. I put a  sm all funnel under the leaves and 
then pour w arm  w ater through I t  The bloasonis a re  never 
disturbed and just keep blootning.<

Put grapefruit and orange p eeb  In the free ic r ovem lgh^ 
and then put In the blender the next day for use a s  chopped 
frutt for various recipes. — FREDA

PAMPA NiWS M M ey, July 10, lf7S S

Executives and exercise

Getting in Shape
One of the toughest things for an executive to do is to get in shape, but todays 
executives are doing just that. A McGraw Hill executive proves this point as he 
works out at the Cardio-Fitness Center.

Rural clinic offers aid

amount of cholesterol. To 
the extent th a t drinking lots 
of beer or alcohol m ay con
tribute to obesity, then it can 
stim ulate excess cholesterol 
production.

DEAR DR. l^ M B  — 
Could you please enlighten 
me as to just what polyps of 
the throat a re  and how they 
should be treated? I never 
noticed anything wrong with 
my throat until several 
weeks ago. I had m y throat 
exam int^ and was told I had 
polyps and only have to be 
careful about eating. If 
something can be done I feel 
it is surely worth doing. 
They* told me tha t m any 
folks liave it. I never did 
hear about l t  before and 
otherwise I am  in good 
health.

DEAR READER — A po
lyp is a little growth some- , 
what like a w art or larger. 
The term  is commonly used 
for such sm all growths that 
stick out from the linings of 
organs in the body. Thus you 
can have a polyp in the 
throat or you can have a 
polyp in the colon or even a 
p o ^  in the sinus.

■The treatm ent depends en
tirely on what causes it. If 
it’s  a reaction to an  a l l e r ^ ,  
such as you m ight have with 
a nasal polyp, the correct 
approach might be to s ta rt 
with control of the allergy. 
Depending on the type and 
location 0̂  a polyp in the 
colon it might be wise to 
remove it. 'Ine sam e m ight 
be said about a polyp in the 
throat.

Your doctor has looked at 
it and knows by his observa
tion just how im portant it is 
or is not in your case. If he 
thought it were im portant he
coulJ snip it off. Apparently 
he doesn’t think it is that • 
significant in your case. I 
would guess tha t he has 
asked you to return  so he can 
look a t it again in the not too 
distant future. That you 
should be sure to do.

By STEVEN V. ROBERTS 
(Cl 1978 N. Y. Times Newt 

Service
HARRELLS. N.C. -  When 

Mary Bland's mother went to 
live with her, the elderly woman 
was in poor health. The nearest 
doctors were in Clinton. 22 miles 
aw ay, and they were so 
overloaded that they were not 
taking any new patients.

So Mrs. Bland took her mother 
to a new clinic here that is 
headed by Barbara Lipsey, a 
2 8 -y e a r-o ld  p h y s ic ia n 's  
assistant. Within months, the 
patient was off most of her 
medication and back on her feet, 
and now she looks forward to her 
clinic visits as a high point in her 
day.

“Barbara's been real good to 
mother," said Mrs. Bland, the 
wife of a construction worker. 
■ She's better than she's been for 
years”

The clinic in Harrells, a town 
of 300 persons 100 miles 
southeast of Raleigh^Js an 
experiment in the delivery of 
rural health care. Since the 
family doctor willing to practice 
in small towns is almost an 
extinct species. North Carolina 
has established 21 primary care 
clinics in rural areas throughout 
the state.

Only four are  run by 
physicians. The rest are headed 
by physicians' assistants, such 
as Miss Lipsey, or family nurse 
practitioners. Both d^rees. 
which are now offered by a 
growing number of universities, 
require at least a year or two of 
special training.

Several hundred of these 
clinics have sprung up around 
the country, and Congress 
recently made them eligible for 
reimbursement under Medicare 
and Medicaid. Until March, 
when the law went into effect, 
these programs paid only for 
care administered by a doctor.

The financial benefit will be 
considerable — an increase of 20 
to 90 percent in most clinics' 
income »  and should help to 
a u u re  their stability.

Public acceptance of these 
c lin ics-w ithou t-doc to rs is 
growing steadily, although 
doubts persist. Under pressure 
from the medical community, 
many states still have laws that 
restrict, or at least discourage, 
p a r a p r o f e s s io n a ls  fro m  
practicing.

“We can't change the public’s 
a ttitude  toward physicians 
overnight," said James D. 
Bernstein, chief of the state 
office of Rural Health Services 
"The mystique of the doctor is 
still there "

Many rural a re u  had a doctor 
until 20 years ago. But as oM 
fam ily physicians died or 
r e t i r e d  from  sm all-tow n 
p ra c tic e , they  were not 
replaced.

M edical graduates now 
frequently become specialists 
and live ki bigg» towns, where 
they can enjoy •  richer social

and cultural life and join a group 
practice if they wish. At the 
same time, medical schools 
have been developing new 
p r o g r a m s  t o  t r a i n  
paraprofessionals. partly to use 
medical corpsmen returning 
from Vietmam. The schools 
have also developed prototypes 
for the current clinic system, 
which started four years ago.

One key to a successful clinic 
is the involvement of the local 
community Each one is run by 
a local board and partly 
financed by contributions from 
at least 500 families in the area. 
"We feel." said Gail Kelly, a 
community organizer for the 
Rural Health Service, “that if 
they don't want it really badly, it 
won't work."

Another key is that the 
paraprofessional is not isolated, 
but works as part of a team. 
Each clinic has close relations 
with nearby doctors who are 
available for consultations and 
referrals

At Harrells the other day, 
T .C .B land. Mary Bland's 
husband, was in for a regular 
blood test. At the clinic in 
Newton Grove, 40 miles away, 
6-year-old Jamey Jones had a 
stomach ache that could have 
been appendicitis. The daily 
routine in both places includes 
physicals and allergy shots and 
treatment of ̂ a i n s  and cqts.

One obvious advantage of the 
clinics is convenience. Phyljis 
Jones. Jamey's mother, said 
that she had waited three days 
for a doctor's appointment in 
Clinton. When sjie called 
Rometta Warren. *the nurse 
practitioner in Nerwton Grove, 
she was told to bring Jamey by 
in an hour

Some patients even prefer the 
clinic to a doctor's care. Like 
many para|»x>fessionals. Mrs. 
Warren is a native of the town 
where she practices.

"Mrs. Warren's easy to talk to 
and very sympathetic," said 
Marilyn McLamb. who's son. 
Doug, had an earache and 
poisonivy. “You can call her up 
anH talk to her; you can't do that 
with a doctor. Also, it's a more 
relaxed, first-name basis. They 

'  know me, and I know them”
Some critics charge that the 

clinics provide second-class 
service. Miss Lipsey says that 
many patients are still ignorant 
of what she has been trained to

/ V >  ' /  /
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do. but she defends the quality fo 
care at the Harrells clinic.

"It's  secoKl'«class care only if 
we don't know the limits of our 
skills and don't refer the hard 
cases." she said.

FISH-SHAPED
HAYWARD, Wis. (AP) -  

The National Fresh Water Fish
ing Hall of Fame, a museum 
complex being developed here, 
will have a new building in the 
shape of a muskie rising from a 
b u llin g  pool of water.

The g l ^  fiber, steel and 
concrete structure will be 140 
feet long and four stories h i^  
and cost over a quarter million 
dollars.

It will contain a display area 
the length of its body. Its open 
mouth will serve as an observa
tion platform for visitors.

The Hall of Fame dedicated 
to the angler was incorporated 
as a public foundation in 1970.

__ BOOKSALES___
NEW YORK (AP) — Book 

sales in 1977 totalled 94,605,500,- 
000, an increase of 10 percent 
or $420.3 million over 1976 
sales, accordii^ to estimates 
by the Association of American 
Pliblishers.

The AAP said this was the 
second highest increase since 
1970.

By LESUE BENNETTS 
(c) 1171 N.Y. 'nmes News 

- Service
NEW YORK -  They look so 

dignified as they sign in. so 
d i s t in g u i s h e d  in  th e ir  
im peccably cut pin-striped 
suits, so well groomed from the 
tops of their silvered heads to 
the tips of their flawlessly 
shined shoes.

But within minutes, all will 
change The three-piece suit 
gives way to a gray T-shirt 
whose cut doesn't streamline 
that little paunch nearly as well. 
Knobby knees protrude from a 
pair of gym shorts, and pale, 
hairy thighs start to jiggle as 
their owenr begins to grunt and 
sweat. Soon he will be jumping 
rope (or trying — in all 
likelihood snarling sneakered 
feet in a tangle of rope every two 
or three hops). Dignified the 
perfornumce is not — but like 
the gentleman's budget reports 
and personnel decisions, it's all 
in a day's work

For America's executives, 
women as well a s  men. are 
getting fit — and if they won't do 
it on their own. well, the 
company will be glad to help 
them along via its dandy new 
fitness program. Five years 
ago. a corporate executive who 
insisted jump rope was an 
important daily contribution to 
his company's fiscal health 
might not have remained a 
corporate executive very long

But today, what was once a 
child's game is being practiced 
with earnest solemnity by all 
shapes and sizes of board 
chairm en and senior vice 
presidents intent on. as one 
corporate document puts it. 
"im proving cardiovascular 
enduraiKe and strengthening 
the muscles of the lower 
extremities."

With its usual vigor. American 
capitalism  is mounting an 
attack upon the comfortably 
s e d e n ta r y  slo th  o f th e  
desk-bound, and corporate 
f i t n e s s  p r o g r a m s  a r e  
multiplying almost as fast as 
brands of running shoes.

From Wall Street (where 
David Rockefeller huffs and 
puffs on the stationary bicycles 
alongside his minions at Chase 
Manhattan Bank) to Neenah. 
W i s . .  ( w h e r e  t h e  
Kimberly-Clark Corp. has just 
sunk $2.5 million its elaborate 
new exercise center), the locker 
room is joining the board room 
as an integral part of corporate 
life.

At Xerox in Leesburg, Va., 
Brent Arnold reported that the 
American Association of Fitness 
D irectors in Business and 
Itidustry (of which he is 
president) currently receives up 
to 100 letters a week from 
institutions asking how to 
develop their own fitness 
program s — 10 times the 
number of inquiries coming in 
only a year ago The results 
range from such lavish facilities 
as Kimberly-Clark's to the 
decidedly modest.

T h e  A m erican  S tock 
Exchange, for example, is about 
to  tu rn  over an empty 
conference room to exercise 
classes for employees, getting
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one shower (and that open only 
to executives). Farther uptown, 
corporate biggies like Exxon 
have th« r own private gyms 

flot that altruism is the pure 
and only motivation behind this 
sudden concern for employees' 
health Motorized treadmills 
and rowing machines, it seems, 
are still a lot cheaper than 
hospital bills An estimated $3 
billion is lost by American 
business every year as a result 
of illness, and at company after 
company, executives d ^ n b e  
preventive programs as "a good 
in v e s tm e n t ."  as Joseph 
F am u la ro . a senior vice 
president at McGraw-Hill, put 
it.

"Our medical insurance costs 
were going iq> at the rate of 12 
percent a year, and we decided 
to try wellness instead of illness 
as an approach to improving 
that." explained William Wicks, 
s t a f f  vice p residen t a t 
K im berly-C lark The $2 5 
million expenditure for their 
fitness center was "very much a 

- business proposition." he added 
I t is in tended  to be 

cost-effective”  
Kimberly-Clark's center is 

open to all salaried employees, 
but most such programs are less 
democratic A more common 
arrangement is to offer the 
program to executives above a 
certain level in the company 
heirarchy — those earning more 
than a specified amount las at 
Sperry-Rand, although the 
company won’t tell what the 
cutoff point isi. or this having 
attaineid a specified rank (as at 
Equitable Life Assurance, 
where the program is open only 
to senior officers) "For any 
large corporation, the health of 
sen io r management is a 
tremendous asset." said Morton 
M ille r, E q u itab le 's  vice 
chairman of the board "They’re 
of great value, and their state of 
health and ability to perform are
very important."- ------

Such companies tend to get a 
mite defensive at any suggestion 
that they view the life of a vice 
president as more important 
than the life of a mail-room 
clerk. "That’s a very sensitive 
point with us.” acknowledged 
Dr. Norbert Roberts. Exxon's 
medical director, “ but the fact 
is that the company has a bigger 
investment in executives than it 
does in nonexecutives "

“We're very concerned about 
people we feel have the most 
stress, and this group is under 
the most pressure." added 
McGraw-Hill's Joe Famularo 
“We have grueling jobs, and 
we're glued to our desks a lot 
more than, say, a sales manager

who moves around a lot And 
those in the top decision-making 
spots are generally the older 
ones as well, in an age group 
where you begin to see the heart 
attacks "

P r e m a t u r e  d e a th  of 
employees currently costs 
American industry an estimated 
$25 billion per year, and to avoid 
having officere with 20 years 
experience dix^ dead at 45. most 
companies are only too happy to 
subsidize their cardiovascúlar 
health Where in-house gyms 
are not practical, many turn to 
such independent outfits as 
M a n h a t t a n ’ s p l u s h  
Cardio-Fitness Center, which 
boasts an impressive list of 
corporate clients Time Inc 
offers the program to any 
employee over -35 years of age 
("We don't belive in doing it by 
rank." says Donald Wilson, vice 
president), and pays 80 percent 
of the annual $523 membership 
fe e . a f a i r ly  stan d ard  
percentage

In return, such companies 
receive a variety of benefits 
While hard data is only 
beginning to accumulate, 
employees almost universally 
report all kinds of positive 
results after starting a fitness 
routine

‘HUBCAP’ PLAYER
OMAHA. Neb. (AP) -  Ty 

Soares found a musical in
strument right in his own drive
way.

He took a hubcap from hte fa
ther’s old car as raw material 
for an art project at a locU 
high scitooTs art resource cen
ter. A little paint, some twine 
and a pencil, and there it was: 
the world’s first four-string 
hubcap.

Ty and other fifth-graders got 
a chance to play their home
made instruments, including a 
shoe-box guitar and a two-can- 

.ped clanger, along with Jeanne 
Rogers, a teacher and jazz pia
nist here.
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By BRIAN SULLIVAN 
AP Scieaee Writer

NEW YORK (API -  It was 
30 years ago that Dr. Philip 
'Hench tried a new drug on

patients badly crippled with 
rheumatoid arthritis in the 
Mayo Clinic. The substance 
was cortisone.

Today, tennis players with 
bursitis, arthritics and asthma 
patients are. familiar with the

Joan Kennedy admits she’s 
and alcoholic who has quit

WASHINGTON (AP) -  Joan 
Kennedy says she is an alcohol
ic but that she hasn't had a 
drink for a year 

In her first public admission 
of the problem. Mrs. Kennedy, 
the wife of Sen. Edward M. 
Kennedy, D-Mass., said, “ In 
A .A, (Alcoholics Anonymous) 
they say it's good to talk about 
it after you've been sober for a 
year — and I have.

'T v e  talked about it with my 
friends until they're bored silly, 
but I've never talked about it 
publicly before"

Mrs. Kennedy's ivoblem is 
not unique to the wives of poli
ticians. Last April, former first 
lady Betty Ford announced that 
she had become addicted to al
cohol. She is being rehabili
tated.

In a telephone conversation. 
Mrs. Kennedy said she has

Government 
reports tire 
problems
By HARRY F. ROSENTHAL 

Associated Press Writer
WASHINGTON (AP) -  The 

Transportation Department 
said Saturday that Firestone 
300 Steel Belted Radial tires 
'have failed in significant num-' 

bers" and recommended that 
the firm issue a recall imme
diately.

However, the department's 
National Highway Traffic Safe
ty Administration did not order 
3 recall for the 13 million to IS 
million tires estimated to be on 
the road. A final determination 
will be made after a hearing 
Aug. 7.

Firestone, through public re
lations director Beniard W. 
Frazier, said it does not believe 
h  recall is justified. The firm 
quit making its top-of-the-line 

JOO early last year, replacing it 
with a tire called the 721.

been living in Boston since last 
February, attending full-time 
music courses at Lesley College 
of Fine Arts, and prefers the 
academic atmosphere of Boston 
and (Cambridge to the political 
climate of Washington.

“ I like going to a party and 
not talking just politics,” she 
said.

Mrs. Kennedy said she 
spends weekends with her chil
dren, Teddy Jr, 16, Patrick Jo
seph, 10. and Kara Ann. 18. 
who live in the northern Vir
ginia suburbs with their father

"I rarely call my friends 
when I come to Washington." 
she said. “I spend the time 
with my children, and Ted. My 
friends say. Call us if you need 
us. You know we're h e re .'''

Then, in a voice ringing with 
confidence. Mrs. Kennedy said. 
"Ted is so pleased that I've 
found myself and am so hap
py "

Mrs. Kennedy said that after 
returning from a family trip to 
China last January, she spent a 
week in Boston looking at col
leges where she could enroll 
full time.

“ I didn’t want to go part time 
or just take a few courses," she 
said. “ I did that in Washington. 
I'm going to summer school 
now and spend most weekends 
at Hyannis,” the Kennedy fami
ly's famous Cape (Tod com
pound.

Mrs. Kennedy said she and 
her husband have given final 
approval to an article to be 
published in about two weeks 
by a national woman's maga
zine. She said the article will 
discuss in detail her boutwith 
alcoholism, how it started and 
the therapy she is following.

Mrs. Kennedy said she was 
surprised to learn that friends 
in Washington were aware she 
had a drinking problem “ I 
didn't realize at the thne that 
people were covering up for 
m e.” she said

Stories first began surfacing 
about four years ago that Joan 
Kennedy was drinking more 
than she could handle. At one 
point, she lost her driver's li
cense for six months after 
pleading guilty to driving while 
under the influence of alcohol.

And she has been in and out 
of sanatoriums for what the 
senator's office has always de
scribed in response to inquiries 
as “emotional problems."

It has been no secret to an y -. 
one who knows Mrs. Kennedy 
that it has been a long time 
since she enjoyed the fairy-tale 
life she waa living when she 
first moved to Washingtorf 16 
years ago as the beautiful 
young wife of the newly elected 
senator from Massachusetts 
and sister-in-law of the presi
dent (rf the United States and 
the attorney general.

What looked from the outside 
like a life of wealth and glam
or. turned into a nightmare for 
the sensitive, music-loving 
daughter of a New York Re
publican advertising executive.

The assasinations of her 
brothers-in-law John F Kenne
dy and Robert F. Kennedy 
were followed by fear that her 
own husband would be next. 
Then there was her husband's 
automobile accident at Chap- 
paquiddick. in which a young 
woman was killed. And five 
years ago. Teddy Jr was diag
nosed as having bone cancer; 
his right leg was amputated, 
and there followed an arduous 
period of chemotherapy and, of 
course_fear that the disease 
would return, which it has not.

"That was enough to make 
anybody turn to the bottle.” 
said a family friend. “Joan's 
actually been pretty strong 
about it all. considering . . .”

Mrs. Kennedy said she has 
rèceived many requests for in-, 
terviewB ever since Mrs. Ford 
confirmed her drinking prob
lem.

artincial hormone that puts out 
painful f ir«  in the body. 'Corti
sone, one of the broader group 
of corticosteroids, is almost as 
well known as penicillin.

The steroids, potent medica
tion, can attack a wide variety 
of diseases, but they can also 
produce potent, disagreeable 
side effects. The same corticos
teroid that can relieve the 
agonies of rheumatoid arthritis 
and bronchial asthma like no 
other medicine can also pro
duce high blood pressure, pep
tic ulcer and o th^ troubles.

So the physician prescribing 
a cortisone-like steroid — they 
are a $225 million business to
day — must prescribe with 
great c a re .'

"This is the excellent ex
ample of a drug you think is 
going to be a panacea,” says 
Dr. Carol Proudfit, senior sci
entist in the American Medical 
Association’s department of 
drugs "There is a tremendous
ly wide range of usefulness and 
problems associated with them. 
Corticosteroids serve as an ex
ample of the things you learn 
about drugs only with use.”

Cortisone had its clinical be
ginnings in 1948, when Hench 
was treating rheumatoid arth
ritis patients at the Mayo Clim 
ic. The early results were dra
matic.

In September of that year, as 
Donald Robinson recalls in 
"The Miracle Rnders,” an ac
count of key developments in 
modern medicine. Hench in
jected cortisone into a 29-year- 
old woman who had been bed
ridden for four years with crip
pling rheumatoid arthritis.

Two days later, on Sept. 23. 
"for the first time in several 
weeks, she could roll over in 
bed easily. On Sept. 24, she was 
able to get out of bed and ex
ercise. She could raise her 
arms over her head. By Oct. 1, 
her pain and stiffness were al
most completely gone. She 
went shopping in downtown 
Rochester for three hours.

"Other patients who were in 
grisly shape with rheumatoid 
arthritis were given Compound 
E (cortisone). They all re
sponded excellently.”

But cortisone did not cure 
arthritis or any other disease. 
It just controlled the symp
toms. And a range of side ef
fects began to appear with pro
longed use.

As research continued over 
the years, doctors found that 
cortisone, or more prooerlv
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dangerous side effects
corticoateroidB tai general, had 
a dazzling ra i^e  of effects on 
many diseases — and carried 
about M imposing a potential 
for undesirable, dangerous side

tHhe. uiey let bacteria or vi
ruses — if they are causing the 
inflammation — m u l^ y .

Another illness m  wuch ster
oids can have a s t r i k ^  effect
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effects. Most of the cortisone
like drugs now in use are syn
thetic agents that have re
placed cortisone and have been 
tailored in the laboratory for 
more specific uses.

These synthetic a n a k ^ , as 
they are called, are effective 
because of their potent anti-in
flammatory .effects in many 
diseases. Inflammatory disease 
is a reaction of body tissue to 
some irritant. Unlike antibiot
ics. which kin (Dsease<ausing 
bacteria in the body, the ster
oids provide the body tissue 
with a resistance, a protective 
m a n t l e ,  against the in
flammation. But at the sam e.

is bronchial asthma. Most 
treatment for the labored, ago
nized breathing is of the symp
toms alone, not the cause.

When all else fails, steroids 
come close to treating the 
source — they somelMw "knock 
out the asthma,” while con
ventional treatment often-pro
vides merely temporary relief.

Among the many problems 
associated with steroid use: 
They ¿an cause cataracts, 
glaucoma, peptic ulcer and dia
betes; produce high blood pres
sure; maakr some signs of in
fection; increase salt and water 
retention; cause potassium loss 
which can lead to heart 
trouble: promote calcium loss; 
produce an odd. puffy "moon 
face” appearance; suppress a 
child's growth, cause menstrual 
irregularities and neurological 
disorders.

"Psychic derangements may 
appear when corticosteroids 
are used.” says Physicians' 
Desk Reference, a guidebook 
on prescription drugs. “These 
may range from euphoria, in
somnia. mood swings, person
ality changes and severe de
pression to frank psychotic 
manifestations.”

Also, there is no real knowl
edge of possible effects on 
pregnancy, experts say, so the 
use of steroids on pregnant 
women has to be weighed 
against possible harm to the 
fetus.

Another danger with steroid 
treatment, according to Ms. 
Proudfit. is that the in
troduction of artificial steroids 
can interrupt a feedback sys
tem tha t the body's normal hor- 
moné system depends on, thus 
suppressing the pituitary func
tion. The patient's own adrenal 
gland production can be affect
ed. and perhaps lead to adrenal 
insufficiency.

For the future, the AMA's 
Ms. Proudfit says, there’s need 
to educate both physicians and 
the public about drugs like ster

oids.
“There's no question that cor

ticosteroids were overused in 
the early years — and probably 
still are. like aikibiotics.” she 
says.

And the public, she adds, 
should become "more sophis
ticated about medicines. It's 
more than just popping a pill. 
Risks also are involved. 
There’s no drug you can take 
without risk. Sometimes the 
more dramatic the therapeutic 
effect, ihej
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ACROSS

1 Flutter 
5 Dvmilitennd 

KMvtatobr)
8 Ovtr(G«r) »

12 Ovute
13 It It  (contr.)
14 Fith
15 Small brown 

bird
10 Contedarate 

Statat Army 
(abbr)

17 Growrt darkar
18 Spaak 

aloquantly
20 Fanatic 
22 Got up 
24 Octava 
28 Endad
32 Cloth ridga
33 Mannart
35 Flightlau 

birds
36 Word! of un- 

darttanding (2 
'wdt.)

37 Impart
41 Batwean (Fr)
42 Choota 
44 Scrapad 
48 Devourad 
52 Addict

S3 Hootiaf state 
(abbr.)

55 Taiat city
57 Parchad
58 Tha bnny 

daap
5 9  _________ : "tha

Tarribla"
60 Protrysiont
61 That girl
62 Bayaragat

Antwar to Praviout Puula

u r a u

□ □ □ D Q C I  □ □ y O D O  
□ I D O  O D

a u u o a o D  □ a a c
□ y y  a n c i ]

IT  Ol
L£ S lA l

DOWN

1 Compass 
point

2 Air (prafii)
3 Changa 

diraction
4 Authorass 

Farbor
5 Kitchan 

gadgat
6 Mountains 

(abbr.)
7 Actrats Gabor
8 Farm agancy 

(abbr)
9 Cook in water

10 Patron taint 
of tailors

11 Raposa
19 Make lace
21 Snakahka fish

i r 0 f ■ C
1 A M • 1 C 1 H
s u M L 0 c
E N E E L A N
E T S 0 E W s w

23 Exclamation 
of surprise

24 Flock member
25 Metric foot
26 Adhesive 

substance
27 Natl Rudolph

29 Twofold
30 New York City 

river
31 Clothes tinter 
34 Visit
38 Golf gadget*
39 Somewhat 

elderly

40 Lindbergh 
book

41 Greek latter
43 Evergreen tree
44 Gram mildew
45 Confuted
46 Slav
47 President 

(abbr)
49 Taunt
50 Cornice
51 College 

athletic group
54̂  Born
56 Preposition 

( p l )

' ’ »• '! . » . T w N i y  HUHtam i

ANPHf 1eXPEOINd 6679 A M 
Hf$ WIfS AETKEAP 

* L£6At.WAn> 
INSTEAP/

T N I  « A T A I O  OP 10

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14

15 16 17

18 19 ■ 20 21

22 2?

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31

32 33 34

35 36

37 38 39 40 41

42 43

44 45 46 47 ■ « 49 50 51

52 53 54 55 56

57 58 59

60 61 62
i J
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Astro-Grcpn
M v  S e r v i c e  B  « o  U m >1

July 11, 1978
Things you thought would 
never change have an excel
lent chance to do )us1 that this 
coming year, mostly because 
you approach life from a differ
ent angle.
CANCER (June 21-July 22)
There is a possibility that if you 
shifted your budget around a 
bit you might find a little sur
plus. Stash it away in a savings 
account. Find out more about 
yourself by sending for your 
copy of Astro-Graph Letter 
Mall 50 cents for each and a 
long, self-addressed, stamped 
envelope to Astro-Graph, P 0. 
Box 489. Radio City Station, 
N Y 10019 Be sure to specify 
birth sign.
LEO (July 23-Aug. 22) Associ
ates will have no difficulty in 
determining where you stand 
today You won't be accused of 
saying one thing and meaning 
another
VIRGO (Aug. 23-Sepl. 22) When 
it gets down to the nitty-gritty 
you may find to everyone's 
surprise how exceptionally 
shrewd you are businesswise 
today
LIBRA (Sept. 23-Oct. 23) Your 
bark is much worse than your 
bite today Your gruff exterior 
houses a compassionate heart, 
eager to aid the less fortunate. 
SCORPIO (Oct. 24-Nov. 22) An 
idea you have been mulling

over but couldn't quite get a 
handle on might now become 
crystal clear Yjou'H us%it very 
advantageously.
SAGITTARIUS (Nov. 23-Oec. 
21) You should be able to get 
your message across today to 
one who has set ways of 
thinking, because you see both 
sides of the coin.
CAPRICORN (Dec. 22-Jan. 19) 
A commitment for another will 
be uppermost in your mind 
today. The capable way you 
handle it will bring you unex
pected acclaim
AQUARIUS (Jan. 20-Feb. 19) Be
prepared to change your mind 
about something that you 
thought was long since settled 
You'll find to your delight the 
fresh approach is much better. 
PISCES (Feb. 20-March 20) 
Lend a helping hand to some
one who's struck today. Since 
it's not your problem you'll be 
able to see the solution. Your 
efforts won't soon be forgot
ten.
ARIES (March 21-Aprll 19) Oth
ers will respond to your advice 
today if it doesn't sound like 
criticism. Get your points 
across in humorously, avoiding 
serious tones
TAURUS (April 20-May 20) Work 
will not be drudgery today if 
you utilize your imagination
and creativity You'll find what 
you thought to be arduous 
tasks reasonable pleasurable. 
GEMINI (May 21-June 20) This 
is a good day to wine and dine 
someone you're obligated to 
socially. Put her on the agenda 
today

(NEWSPA(>ER ENTERPRISE ASSN )
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Battling for the top

Rangers edge Detroit
ARLINGTON, Texas (AP) -  

The Texas dangers aren’t 
where manager Billy Hunter 
thought they would be at the 
All-Star break, but Hunter be
lieves the law of averages has 
to work to his team's advan
tage during the second half of 
the American League baseball 
season.

Hunter predicted in the 
spring the Rangers would be 
the best team in baseball and 
atop the AL West. He stuck his 
neck out when he said he 
should be fired if the team 
didn't win the division.

Jim Mason’s single with one 
out in the 13th inning Sunday 
night scored Mike Hargrove 
from third base with the win
ning run as the Rangers edged 
Detroit. 4-3. to stay abovt; the 
500 mark for the year.

But. despite their 42-41 
record, the Rangers are still 
battling for the top in the AL 
West, where they are 2 4  
vames behind front-running

California.
"If we could go to Boston 

after the break and beat the 
Red Sox badly two games. I 
think we'd be on our way,” 
Humer said Sunday ni^it 
"Maybe we can play the second 
half of the seaaon like Boston 
has the Tirst half.”

And, Hunter knows that if the 
law of averages holds true the 
f r  e e-agent-studded Rangers 
have a lot of hits coming their 
way in thè next several 
months-

Players like Toby Harrah are 
hitting far below their lifetime 
average and Hunter figires 
that the law of averages owes 
many players a good second 
half.

Sunday night’s '4-3 victory 
snapped a three-game losing 
streak. Entering the contest. 
Texas, which had climbed to 
first place in the AL West in 
late June, had lost nine of its 
last 11 games

Jim Umbarger, 4-6. held the

Tigers scoreless alter relieving 
Fergie Jenkms to start the 11th 
inning.
'  Detroit got a superb relief ef
fort from Jim Slaton. 8-6. who 
came on in the fourth inning 
and allowed only one hit w til 
Hargrove led off the 13th with a 
single. John Hiller relieved and 
intentionally walked Toby Har
rah after Hargrove was sacri
ficed to second. But Hiller also 
walked Kurt Bevacqua. unin
tentionally, to load the bases.

Steve Foucault came on to 
pitch and Mason punched his 
second offering for a single to 
right field that ended the game

Detroit had tied the score 3-3 
in the seventh on Milt May's 
solo homer.

Umbarger, a powerful left
hander, said he knew the 
Rangers would win.

"I just made up my mind I 
was not going to lose. 1 refused 
to lose.” he said, adding it was 
important to not to slip below 
.500 before the All-Star break.

PAMPA NfWS MMia«v, July 10, 1*71 9

Celtics fans wary 
o f John Y. Brown

AL trying to shake loser tag
SAN DIEGO (AP) -  Man

ager Billy htertin leads an 
American League All-Star team 
determined to shake the loser's 
image it has developed over the 
last two decades into Tuesday 
night's 4 ^  mMchup against 
the National League All-Stars.

The Americans have dropped 
six straight games and 14 of 
the last 15. turning a once close 
series into a 29-18 deficit. There 
has been one tie game 

Martin, manager of the New 
York Yankees, also was in 
charge of last year's AL stars 
who dropped a 7-5 dejision to 
the NL at Yankee Stadium He 
likes to point out, though, that 
he also lost the 1976 
Series in his first shot at it. but 
bounced back to lead the Yan
kees to the world championship 
last season — the second time 
around.

'To ^ eak  the NL stranglehold 
on this game. Martin has as
sembled a team that has raised 
some eyebrows 

The fan vote supplied an AL 
starting lineup of Rod Carew. 
Don Money. Fred Patek and 
George Brett around the infield 
with Jim Rice. Reggie Jackson 
and Richie Zisk in the outfield, 
and Carlton Fisk catching. 

Martin filled out the rest of

the roster, ackling infielders 
Roy Howell. Frank White. Rick 
Burleson. Craig Reynolds. Lar
ry Hisle. Jason Thwnpson and 
Eddie Murray, plus outfielders 
Chet Lemon, Fred Lynn and 
Dwight Evans, replacing Carl 
Yastrzemski. who is injured, 
and catchers Jim Sundberg and 
Darrell Porter, the latter repl
acing Thurman Munson. Hisle 
replaced Graig Nettles, who 
was injured.
- Among the missing were Rus

ty Staub. the league s No 2 
RBI man. Don Baylor, among 
the AL leaders in homers and 
RBIs all season, and Mike Cub- 
bage. Sixto Lezcano and Lou 
Whitaker, all among the lead
ing hitters.

Burleson, the Boston short
stop. also wondered how the 
Red Sox. playing close to .700 
baseball all season and with a 
whipping lead in the AL^East. 
could Tate only five s lo ts ^  the 
AL team — none of them going 
to pitchers.

Martin's mound staff consists 
of his own Ron Guidry and 
Rich Gossage. Prank Tanana. 
Jim  Palmer, last year's loser. 
Lary Sorenson. Mike Flanagan. 
Matt Keough and Jim Kern. 
Guidry, who lost his first deici- 
son last week after 13 straight

victories, is the likely AL start
er. ____

The NL team, managed by 
Tom Lasorda of Los Angeles, 
includes three Cincinnati Reds 
— second baseman Joe Mor-, 
gan. third baseman Pete Rose 
and outfielder George Foster — 
in the starting lineup. The other 
starters are catcher Ted Sim
mons. first baseman Steve Gar
vey. shortstop Larry Bowa and 
outfielders Rick Monday and 
Greg Luzinski. The ailing John
ny Bench of Cincinnati was to 
have started at catcher but was 
replaced by Simmons, with Biff 
Pocoroba added to the roster of 
reserves.

Lasorda added catcher Bob 
Boone, infleiders Willie Star- 
gell, Davey Lopes. Dave Con
cepcion and Ron Cey and out
fielders Jeff Burroughs. Terry 
Puhl, Jack Clark. Reggie Smith 
and Dave Winfield. __

Missing are San Francisco's 
Bill Madlock and Dave Parker 
of Pittsburgh, both among the 
leading hitters all season Also 
absent is Cincinnati's Ken Grif
fey. who has led the NL in base 
hits for much of the year

The NL pitchers are Pat 
Zachry, Vida Blue. Tom Sea- 
ver. Ross Grimsiey, Steve Ro
gers. Rollie Fingers. Bruce Sut
ter. Tommy John and Phil 
Niekro. with Blue or Seaver the 
likely starter

FORT LAUDERDALE. Fla. 
(API — The National Basket
ball Association entrusts its 
most tradition-rich franchise, 
the Boston Celtics, to Kentuck
ian John Y. Brown and his 
partner, Harry Mangurian. this 
week.

The corporate move transfer- 
ed owner^ip of Brown's Buf
falo Braves to Celtics owner 
Irv Levin, and. for the time 
being, the Braves became the 
San Diego whoozits The paper 
move was followed by a seven- 
player shuffle.

The complicated, out-of-the- 
blue deal has left Boston fans 
warily wondering just who is 
this John Y. Brown and why do 
people in Buffalo and Louisville 
say such terrible things about 
him?

"There is a lot of sadness 
and a lot of bitterness in Louis
ville because of John Y 
Brown.” said Hubie Brown, the 
Atlanta Hawks coach who head
ed John y  Brown's now- 
defunct Kentucky Colonels “ If 
you sit down and closely 
analyze what he did in Ken
tucky, ruining a championship 
team, then what he has done to 
the Buffalo franchise, well, all I 
can say is good luck to the 
people in Boston "

"We are very sorry to see the 
Braves leave Buffalo. But we 
are very glad to see John Y 
Brown go." said George Ar
thur. a Buffalo city councilman, 
"When people come in. hopeful
ly they will have a good, posi
tive attitude Mr. Brown came 
in here with no intentions of 
keeping the team, and with his

Rookies, young vets 
report to Gowboy camp Midland wins

THOUSAND OAKS. Calif 
(AP) — Dallas' No. 1 draft 
choice, Larry Bethea, was 
among 70 rookies and young 
veterans reporting Sunday to 
the Cowboys' pre-season Na
tional Football League training 
camp here.

Bethea, a 6-5. 254-pound de
fensive lineman from Michigan 
State, will join the other Sun- 

-day-arrivats for a day-of physi
cal exanunations and testing 
Monday before settling .into a 
twice-daily practice routine

Veteran quarterbacks, receiv
ers and centers will report next 
Sunday, and the entire squad is 
expected in camp by July 20 
The defending World Champion 
Cowboys open their pre-season

schedule of four games against 
the San Francisco 49ers in Dal
las Aug. 5.

Head Coach Tom Landry has 
set up three scrimmages this 
week in a stepped-up training 
regimen for the new NFL for
mat that features only four pre
season games instead of six 
and 16 regular games instead 
of 14

The Dallas defense wHI meet 
the Los Angeles Rams rookie 
offense in Fullerton Thursday, 
and the Rams defenders will 
travel here to take on the Dal
las offense

Friday and Saturday, the 
Cowboys will host the Oakland 
Raiders for two days of scrim
maging
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hand out.”
Brown, former owner of the 

American Basketball Associ
ation Colonels, and MangJrian. 
a Fort Lauderdale furniture 
magnate, followed their trade 
with Levin by acquiring the 
Braves' Billy Knight. Marvin 
Barnes and Nate Archibald, let
ting San Diego have Freeman 
Williams. Kermit Washington. 
Kevin Kunnert and an option on 
Sidney Wicks

"My reputation is valuable to 
me. and 1 don't like all the 
name-calling.” Brown said Sun
day in the posh Le Club Inter
national here, which he co
owns. "But 1 don't have any re
grets; my conscience is clear 
Harry and I are looking for
ward to the challenge in Bos
ton. We don't intend to go into 
Boston as a loser ”

Brown, a multi-millionaire 
from Louisville, went from un
cyclopedia salesman and law
yer to manager of the Ken- 
tudcy Fried Chicken chain. He 
owns the Lum's International 
restaurant chain, is a former 
ABA president and. with his 
former wife Ellie. ran the (Colo
nels. After a two-year hiatus 
from sports, he bought the 
Braves

He helped lead John F Ken
nedy's 1960 campaign in Ken
tucky and was a Democratic 
Party fund-raiser in the early 
70s He backed away from a 
U S Senate campaign in 1972 
but says he may still seek some 
political office

Brown said he is surprised by 
negative fan réaction to the 
Celtics-Braves player trade

Glo-Valve to 
play One Bull

N a t i o n a l  L e a g u e  
champions Gk^Valve will 
play One Bull, the American 
League champion team, to 
d e t e r m i n e  t he  c ity  
tournament championship at 
8 tonight in OpUntist Park

Sunday's News incorrectly 
reported that Glo-Valve beat 
Gate Valve Saturday night to 
win the city championship 
Glo-Valve defeated Gate 
Valve Friday night to win the 
N a t i o n a l  L e a g u e  
charhpionship. and Saturday 
night Glo-Valve defeated 

'One Bull 5-2 One Bull 
pitcher Mark Doyle pitched 
a no-hitter but Glo-Valve 
went on to win the game

Elder takes GMO

Soviet victory
MOSCOW (AP) -  The United 

States 400 meter relay team set 
a junior world record, but the 
Soviet Union's overall depth 
helped the Soviets to a 190-163 
victory over the Amencans in a 
two-day junior track and field 
meet

The American relay team — 
Bryan Genman of New York, 
Eric Brown of Hampton. Va.; 
Mel Lattany of Athens. Ga . 
and Carlton Young of Phila
delphia was timed in a 
record 39.51 seconds Sunday 

"The excellent track at the 
stadium was an aid to the U S 
runners." said Bruce Frank, 
coach of the Amencan sprint
ers. .,

Larry Mangan of Pittsburgh 
and Jeff Hess of Eugene. Ore., 
finished 1-2 in the 3.000-meter 
steeplechase as the Americans 
turned in outstanding individual 
performances for the second 
day in a row

Mangan covered the course 
in 9 02 0 while Hess, an alter
nate on the team, finished in 
9 08 9

The meet, held in the Ukrai
nian city of Donetsk, drew 10.- 
000 sp ^ a to rs . according to 
Tass. the Soviet news agency 

Last week, the Americans 
edged the Soviet squad 194-186 
in a similar two-day meet

MILWAUKEE (AP) -  Lee 
Elder, once again an automatic 
qualifier for the prestigious 
Masters and Tournament of 
Champions, readily admits that 
the real winner was the Great
er Milwaukee Open Golf Tour
nament

The reason. Elder said, is the 
c la u  of Lee Trevino, whom El
der defeated Sunday in an 
eight-hole sudden-death playoff 
for the title in the star-slighted 
GMO and a 830.000 first prize 

"I'm  sure Lee tried as hard 
as he could, but I believe that 
if he hadn't been in a hurry to 
meet his wife in (Chicago and 
catch a plane for England for 
the British Open, it could have 
been a different story,” Elder 
said.

“J think the fact that Lee 
came here and played as hard 
as he did when he planned to 
go to England right afterward 
says something about what 
kind of man he is." Elder said 

Trevino, whose $17.100 check 
for second place put him third 
on the tour's earnings list for 
the year at $198.420. as usual 
was one of the few big names 
to play in this toumamern. 
which many stars skip in prep
aration for the British Open 
starting Wednesday 

Trevino said that despite his 
defeat — assured when his 6- 
foot putt rolled dead at the lip 
of the cup on the 197-yard, par- 
3 eighth extra hole for a b<)gey 
— he will continue to support 
the GMO

"I'm  very happy for Lee El
der and for the tournament." 
Trevino said. "This is probably 
the best thing that could hap
pen to the GMO All week long 
1 felt I could win this thing, but 
it just wasn't meant to be But 
I'll be back next y ear"

Elder started the final round 
tied for the lead with Bob Lunn 
at 206. 10 under on the 7.010- 
yard. par-72 Tuckway (Country 
Club course

He birdied four of his first 
eight holes to go 14 under, 2 
strokes ahead of Trevino Elder 
lost a stroke when he bogeyed 
No 16, and Trevino forced a 
playoff when he sank a 20-foot

birdie putt on the UUi. The two 
were tied at 13under 275 for 72 
holes

” 1 thought. 'Not again.' 
Elder, beaten by Trevino in a 
1972 playoff at Hartford. Com 
"He did pretty much the same 
thing in 1972 when he sank a IS 
or 20 footer on the last hole ”

Un the eighth extra hole. I:J- 
der drove the green and 2-put- 
ted for par Trevino hit into a 
bunker and blasted to 6 feet be
fore putting short "I felt I 
could win on each extra hole, 
but I got a little tired on e i ^ .  
and the ball had no legs and 
went into the bunker,” Trevino 
said.

Elder said he muffed his 
chance to win in regulation 
when he let his mind wander 
before he bogeyed the 16th

Strikers wind 
Hurricane 2-1

HOUSTON (AP) -  Fort Lau
derdale remains in third place 
in the North American Soccer 
League's AAmerican (kinfer- 
ence Eastern Division after 
handing the Houston Hurncane 
its fifth straight defeat with a 
2-1 decision Sunday night 

David Irving scored two 
goals in the second half to lead 
the Strikers' assault 

Stewart Jump scored first for 
the Hurricane at 2 59 on a 
header from a perfect head 
pass from John Dowie coming 
off a comer kick by Barry 
Loyd Jump, a defenseman, 
scored his first goal of the sea
son on the shot 

Irving's first goal came at 
53:23 when he took a long pass 
from Ray Hudson to head it in 
over Houston goalie Paul Ham
mond. playing his first game 
for the Hurricane.

At 65:12 Irving took a 40-yard 
pass from defenseman Tony 
Whelen and eluded Hammond 
for his 15th goal of the season 

Houston, now 9-14. remains in 
second place in the American 
Conference Central Division.

By The Associated Press 
Brian Rozinski hit a two-run 

single in the bottom of the 12th 
inning Sunday to give Midland 
a 5-4 victory over San Antonio 
in the Texas l^eague.

In other games. Amarillo got 
past El Paso in a 10-8 slugfest 
and Jackson won its 11th game 
in a row. defeating Shreveport 
7-0

Two were out and the bases 
were loaded when Rozinskt 
smashed his winning single 
The Dodgers had scored two 
runs in the top of the 12th.

Rozinski was also the one to 
send the game into extra in
nings. His homer scored two 
runs in the bottom of the ninth 

Larry Groover. 4-0. claimed 
the victory while Augie Ruiz. 0- 
2. was tagged for the loss 

Jackson scored seven runs on 
eight hits Sunday to pick up its 
victory.

Jeff Reardon. 11-3. was the 
winner. Dennis Davis' record 
dropped to 4-6 for Shreveport 

Two home runs and a five- 
run eighth inning helped Ama
rillo to its win.

Jim Bestwick slugged a solo 
homer in the third. It was his 
10th four-bagger of the year 
Steve Smith .hit his second of 
the year

The victory went to John 
Yandee. 2-5. Mark Clear, 1-1. 
took the lo s

Now
PAMPA

Has Just What 
The Famify Ordered

Come to our grand opening and see why Sambo’s is just what the family ordered.
kids’ dinners for only 91.00. 

Seven days a week.For breakfast, lunch 
and dinner. Sambo's 
welcomes you with 
181 delicious items 
to choose from.

Ahdfor kids 12 
and under, there's 

^our special Tiger 
'Menu featuring 359 
hotdogs and hambvirgers and

R E S T A U R A N T S  Ig)
Just what

the famity ordeted.(g)

any time day 
or night. Sambo's 

welcomes you with 
— prompt, friendly 

service, a wide 
choice of your 

favorite meals and 
prices that still make sense-

Corner of Foster and Hobart Streets, Pampa
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Air fares increase airline profits
Piblic Notin» BUS. s e r v ic e s BEAUTY SHOPS

NOTICE OP PUBUC HEAEO^Q 
The ZoainiCPmmltsioa of the City 

of Pampa «Hl hold a Public Heariagnapa
la the Clly Commlatiaa Room, City 
Hall at S M P. M., Thunday, July N ,
1171.

DALLAS (AP) -  A few 
years ago gas stations con
ducted price “wars" with such 
fervor they somtimes lost mon
ey. For them tt was a case of 
throwing the baby otd with the 
bath water.

But the current air fare wars 
are having an ironic and some
what dissimilar effect.

"We are enjoying the highest 
profits in the history of the cor
poration." sa ^  Jim O'Donnell, 
marketing vice president'for 
Texas International Airlines.

Just last month TIA paid a 
$100,000 fine for being unfair in 
the fare wars. But since low
ering its own fares, the airline 
finds itself now in a position ot 
solid competition with such ma
verick people-haulers as South
west Airlines

In fact, business has grown 
so fast at TIA since it in
troduced “Peanut Fares" that 
the airline is having trouble 
meeting demand.

“ Frankly, our biggest prob
lem right now is finding enough 
airplanes.” said O’Donnell. “ If 
we could find half a dozen right 
now we could put them to good 
use."

O'Donnell said about half of 
TIA's 3 million passengers per 
year fly at the Peanut fare. 
The new fare structure was in
troduced last year.

So why didn’t TIA try to re
duce its fares sooner?

“As a matter of fact we did," 
said the firm's president, 
Frank Lorenzo “But it didn't 
do any good. We have been try
ing for a long time for price 
competition. The Civil Aero

nautics Board wouldn't listen to 
us." '

O'Donnell said TIA applied 
for rate reductions in 1974 and, 
was promptly turned down by 
the CAB. "It was clear to us 
from the response and attitude 
of the board and other airlines 
that we were Just whisthng 
Dixie," he said.

“ We did not pursue that at
tempt.”

One reason TIA did not try 
harder for lower fares, Lorenzo 
said, was the expense involved 
in what was perceived as a fu
tile effort.

“The fact is. we had a Civil 
Aeronautics Board that had 
published very clear rules on 
what could be approved and 
what would not be approved," 
Lorenzo said. "Every time we 
make a filing with the CAB it 
costs us thousands of dollars. 
You just don't go spend that 
money for an academic ex
ercise.”

But President Carter, who fa
vors fare deregulation, appoint
ed a new CAB director when he 
took office, and in February 
1977 Texas International was 
allowed to charge its “Peanut 
Fares” on an experimemal 
basis in five routes.

The $38 one-way DalLs-to- 
Houston fare dropped to $28 
during business hours and $18 
during certain off-hours. The 
Dallas-to-Los Angeles fare 
plunged from $114 to $87 for all 
TIA flights.

By the end of the year, TIA's 
profits had reached nearly 18 
million — more than double the 
previous year’s earnings The

trend has continued. First quar
ter earnings this year were $3.3 
million for the Houston-based 
firm, and May was the 21st 
consecutive month for record 
numbers of passengers.

"It made Texas International 
the fastest-growing interstate 
airline In the United States," 
O’Donnell said.

Southwest Airlines, which is 
enjoying similar prosperity, is 
not modest about its indirect 
role in TIA’s successes

"We take credit for the fact 
that we showed the way,” said 
Southwest President Herbert 
Kelleher.

“ We demonstrated that the 
two-tier, peak and off-peak! 
fare structure TIA is now using 
generated traffic far in excess 
of the percentage reductions (in 
revenue), thereby producing an 
increased net profit for the air
line," Kelleher said.

“But it’s not just Texas Inter
national," he said. "All of the 
CAB (interstate) carriers are 
now emulating our innovation 
one way or another and ex
periencing great success.” He 
referred to “Supersaver” fares 
of American Airlines, "Chicken 
Feed” rates offered by Conti
nental and “Small Potatoes" of 
Braniff, and others

Texas Intemational'sobrass 
conceded Kelleher may have a 
point.

"We had plenty of opportun
ity to see Southwest and PSA 
(California’s cut-rate intrastate 
airline), and from that extent, 
yes, it did influence our deci
sion,” said Lorenzo “But the 
key thing here was the ability

to bring in the low fares to the 
CAB markets."

O'Donnell Is even more gen
erous with the back-patting.

“Sure, Southwest was a ' 
source of inspriation for us.” he 
said. “They run a fine oper
ation."

O’Donnell. Lorenzo and other 
top officials of TIA can make 
such statements today because 
they were not around when, ac
cording to federal proseedtors, 
TIA and Braniff conspired to 
violate anti-trust laws and un
fairly tried to prevent South
west from competing with 
them.

Texas International opted to 
take its loss and plead “no con
test" to the indictment in a fed
eral court in Lake Charles, La., 
June 14. It was fined the max
imum $100,000. Braniff has 
pleaded “not guilty” and 
awaits trial.

O'Dorihell said TIA was re
lieved the judge allowed a plea 
of “no contest,” and did not in
sist on a plea of “guilty” or a 
trial, which he could have done.

“One of the reasons he 
allowed us to plead nolo con
tendere was because we've 
lived with the cloud (the feder
al probe and subsequent in
dictment) over our head for six 
years. It was part of what we 
bought when we bought into 
this company," O'Donnell said.

Texas International was held 
by the Minneapolis-based MEI 
Corp. during the period of the 
alleged conspiracy. In 1972 Jet 
Capital Corp. of Houston ob
tained controlling interest, 
reorganized the company and

.put Lorenzo in charge.
Since that time, O'Donnell 

said. “We’ve spent a fortune in 
legal fees. We were tired of the 
mess. During the process. 
T e x a s  International has 
changed dramatically into the 
kind of company that it is. Hie 
key factor is the people who 
were running the company now 
were not here when the viola
tions were alleged to have oc
curred.”

Braniff, by far the largest of 
the three airlines involved in 
the federal case, has denied 
any violations and is sticking to 
a not guilty plea.

Unlike TIA, Braniff has not 
undergone a wholesale change 
in management at the top level, 
and as recently as March 1977 
opposed moves to deregulate 
fares.

But even at Braniff things 
are  changing. Many fares have 
been reduced, under the collec
tive name “Small Potatoes” 
fares, and Chairman of the 
Board Harding Lawrence has 
softened his stand against dere
gulation, saying he favors the 
concept as long as it benefits 
the publicr

And at iuch bearing diicuationng di
will be heard on changing toning on 
the foilowing (our Tract! at tot out 
herein:
Tract I

GOOD BACK HOE work at a price 
you can afford. Trcachiag and 
im ali PVC pipe laying. Leak rc- 
pairt, alto fencing ana itock pond 
letting. Call P and M Ditching. 
M S ^ t .

PAMPA COLLEGE OF
HAIRDRESSING_____

(II N Hobart MS-SSSl

UNDER NEW Management. Coua- 
try Houie Beauty Shihop. I4SS B. 

TuFrederic. Open Tueaday- 
Saturday. I a.m.-i p.m. MS-S4SI or
iis-ms.

A N Tiq U i

FROM Agriculture to Multi-Family 
A Tract out of the Southeait Quar

ter of Section III. Block S, IA GN RR
Co. Survey in Gray County, Tetai, 
deaertbed at (oilowt:

BEGINNING at the Southeait 
corner of Block I, Davit Place Addi
tion - Unit I, for the BEGINNING OF 
THIS TRACT;

THENCE W eiterly SSS.S4 feet 
along the Northerly line of Harvettec 
Avenue to the Southweit corner of 
thli tract:

THENCE Northerly $74.U  feet
along the E aiterly line of Wella 
*.......................... thuStreet to the Northweit corner of 
Block Z, Davit Place Addition - Unit 
I;

THENCE E aiterly  5$Z.I4 feet 
along the Southerly line of Decatur 
Avenue to the Northeait corner of 
thii tract;

TH ENf E Southerly SSZ.It (eat
along Hie Weiterly line of Sumner

“ “ iro r----------------------Street to the BEGfNNING OF THIS 
TRACT'. Thii Tract contain! 7.(4$ 
Acre! more or lets.
TRACT 11
FROM Agricultur to SF -  2 

A Tract out of the Southeast Quar
ter of SecUon HI. Block 3.1.It GN RR 
Co. Survey in Gray County, Tetai, 
described as follows:

BEGINNING at the Southeast 
corner of Lot 1, Block 3. Duvis Place 
Addition - Unit I. for the BEGIN
NING OF THIS TRACT;

THENCE Westerly 410 feet along 
the Northerly line of Decatur Avenue

O^Donnell said the difference 
between Texas International 
and an airline that charges' 
more for tickets was like the 
difference between a Chevrolet 
and a Cadillac. Braniff spokes
man Lou Garcia, asked why 
the cost of a Braniff ticket 
from Dallas to Houston was 
higher ($42 vs. $28).

Public Notices

First anniversary of blackout, 
no guarantee it won’t reoccur

NEW YORK (AP) -  Black
out III. It's been one year since 
New York was plunged into 
darkness for the second time, 
and there's still no guarantee it 
won't happen again.

Consolidated Edison Co. says 
it has taken major steps to pre
vent another loss of lights since 
last July 13 when the area of 9 
million people that it serves 
lost power for as long as 24 
hours. But. concedes utility 
president Arthur Hauspurg, “no 
one can prevent another black
out.”

Con Ed is still the subject ol 
billions of dollars in lawsuiU 
and takeover studies by a sub 
urban government and the New 
York City Council. Consumer 
groups also are seeking to stop 
the utility, which charges thr 
highest rates in the country, 
from receiving even higher 
rates.

As recently as last Thursday, 
the Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission r e l e a ^  a stinging 
208-page staff report criticizing 
Con Ed's “lack of preparation 
for major emergencies such as 
that operating personnel failed

brownout, of 5 percent could be 
followed by sectional blackouts 
of 14 percent and then 6 more 
percent before the entire net
work failed. •

Blackout II began shortly 
after 9 p.m., some 12 years

after Blackout 1 darken^ the 
city and the rest of the North
east.

Before it was over the next 
night, 3.772 persons weFe^ar- 
rested. 1.383 stores were looted 
and burned. 452 police officers

were injured, the police 911 
emergency number received
64.126 calls and whole neighbor
hoods were scarred, perhaps

for generations. Damage was 
put in excess of $300 million.

Unusual campground’s an 
alternate Christian vacation

NOTICE OF BOARD OF EQUAU- 
ZATION PUBLIC HEARING

In obedience to an order of the 
Board of Equalitation, regularly 
convened and sitting, notice is 
hereby given that said Board of 
Equalitation will be in session at iti 
regular meeting place in the City 
Hall of the City of Pampa, Gray 
County, Texas, at 9 o’clock a m. on 
the llth day of July, 1971, for the pur
pose of determining, fixing, and 
equalixing the value of any and all 
property situated in thé City of 
Pampa, Gray County, Texas, for 
taxable purposes for the year 1971, 
and any and all persons Interested or 
having business with said Board are 
hereby notified to be present.

BV ORDER OF THE BOARD OF 
EQUALIZATION FOR THE CITY 
OF PAMPA, YEAR 1978 
City Secretary 
CITY OF PAMPA 
GRAY COUNTY, TEXAS 
7th DAY OF July, 1971 
P-95 July. 10. 1978

riyl
to.the Southwest corner of Lot I, 
Block 4, Davis Place Addition - Unit 
I;

THENCE Northerly (40 feet along 
the Easterly Alley line of Block 4. to 
the Northwest corner of Lot 9, Block 
4, Davis Place Addition Unit I;

THENCE Easterly 410 feet along 
the Southerly line of Worrell Avenue 
to the Northeast corner of Lot 9, 
Block 3, Davis Place Addition - Unit 
I;

THENCE Southerly (40 feet along 
the Westerly line of Sumner Street to 
the Southeast corner of'Lot I, Block 
3, Davis Place Addition - Unit I. to 
the PLACE OF BEGINNING of this 
tract. This tract contains 8.023 Acres 
more or less.
TRACT III
FROM Residential to Commercial

A tract out of the Northeast Quar
ter of Section 114. Block 3 .1 It GN RR 
Co. Survey in Gray County, Texas, 
described as follows:

BEGINNING 140 feet Southwes
terly of the Southeast Corner of Plot

CONCRETE WORK. Sidewalks, ,  ■ --------- i,.
j a U ^  drivew ays, etc Call SITUATIONS________

-  ......... ........... RELIABLE MAN to mow lawnt.
APPl. REPAIR _!•!! _____ _

' WILL DO t t v t a f  m ti ritrrRtitiir '
C U tK 'S  WfASHER SERVICE

Service and Parts, over ZObyewrs in (((-S (4 l
Pampa. Kenmore, Catalina, Sig- ***"***̂  botween ( : ( (
nature Our Speciality. and 5:00.

_  -  Licensed. (  days a week. (W-3SU.
CARPENTRY ------------------------------------

CHRISTIAN COUPLE seeking after 
m i  DU m w iT D  6ours clinic clean up. Honest, Sin-

CONTRACTOR^ND BUILDER ifte'r’ |*S‘*m***"™“*'* ***"****ADDITION-RfcMOpELING alter a p m.
PHONE ((ii2 4 S  ' ' -  ■ '

ADDITIONS,REMODELING.J*K WANTED
contractors, Jerry Reagan, ______ .
(((-(747 or Karl Parks, (((-M 4( PAMPA NEWS Carriers: Earn your

-------------------------------------------------  own money. Routes are available,
BUILDING OR Remodeling of all >outh of High School and east of 

types. Ardell Lance. (((-3(40. Hobart. Apply now. (((-2535.

PAINTINO AND REMOOELINO
All Kinds (((-714$ _________ _____________ _________

*lng!custom c*aWnets! counter tops! *'om*  U if for fouU*sale«iTa^8^

*PPly *" Per*on P«P»l Cola,
MUNS CONSTRUCTION - AddI- _________________

tions, paneling, painting, patios u a u a » »
Remodeling and repairs insured. PAA^A BRANCH MANAGER 
Free esU mates. ((5-345(. 4 c * '  beverage company ii looking

________________________________ for qualiflM person to manage

Amarillo, or call ((5-lS(7.
DON ADAMS

Rem odeling, additions, custom ----------------------------------------------
cab inets. Quality work. Phone PART TIME DRIVERS
842-2304. Substitute Drivers are needed for

our local Bundle Deliveries and

Painting and Ca^enter 
General Building Ser 

(09-3034

Area Town Paper Deliveries.
ed! 
mpa

between8:00a.m. and5:04p.m. No

Pape
Company car is furnished! Appli- 

a Newscations available at Pam 
between 8:00 a.m. at 
Phone Calls Please.

ELEC. CONTRACT.
MANAGEMENT TRAINEE posi

tion in Consumer Financing Field.

138. of the Suburbs of Pampa in the 
of the .

rope'
the BEGINNING of this Tract;

HOUSLEY ELECTRIC. Wiring for 
stoves, dryers, remodeling, resi
dential. commercial. Call(((-7(33.

Must be High school graduate and 
own automobile. Liberal company 
benefits. Call CIT Financial Ser
vice. 1318 N Hobart. ((5-84(1.

Northerly R.O.W. line ' 
son Topeka and Santa Fe RR Co. for

Alchi-
GENERAL SERVICE SCHLUMBERGER WELL Services

THENCE Southwesterly along the 
Northerly R. 0. W. line of,tlie Atchi-

is now taking applications for
el. Com

son Topeka and Santa Fe RR Co. to 
the Southwest corner of Plot 140, of 
the Suburbs of Pampa;

THENCE Northerly along the 
Easterly line of Sumner Street to the 
Northwest corner of Plot 140. of the 
Suburbs of Pampa;

THENCE Easterly along the 
Southerly line of Market street to the 
Northeast corner of Plot 140. of the 
Suburbs of Pampa;

THENCE NorfBerTy along the 
Easterly line of the Alley of Block I, 
Parks Addition to the Northwest 
corner of Plot 138 of the Suburbs of

E U a R IC  SHAVER REPAIR
Shaver Service Under Warranty 

2132 N. Christy (4 (-((I(

operator personnel. Come by (12 S 
Cuyler or call 4(5-57(1. Eaual Op
portunity Employer. Ma' 
Female

(a le  or

NEED A Handy Man? Call (((-(47( 
or ((9-7(29

GENERAL REPAIR

PART-TIME
And Full-time help wanted. Day and 

evening positions available. (2.7$ 
and up per hour. Apply in person

ELECTRIC RAZOR REPAIR 
Parti. Mew ATlsed razors lor sale. 

Speciality Sales A Service 
1002 Alcock on Borger Hi-Way 

(S5-(002

only. 2-4 p.m., Monday-Friday. 
Long John Silvers. 1050 N. Hobart.

LANDSCAPING
Pampa, 

THE

PERSONAL

THENCE 32(.(feet Easterly along 
the Southerly line of Rham Street to 
a point 140 feet Westerly of the 
Northeast corner of Plot 138 of the

INSULATION

Suburbs of Pampa; 
---------------  ithe

THERMACON INSULATION
301 W. Foster (((-(((I

DAVIS TREE SERVICE PRUN
ING. TRIMMING AND RE
MOVAL. FREE ESTIMATES. 
FEEDING AND SPRAYING. J.R. 
DAVIS. ((5-5(5(.

RENT OUR itea inei  carpet clean- 
> ing machine. One Hour Maiiinit- 

ing, 1(07 N. Hobart. Calt (89-7711 
for information and appointment.

THENCE Southerly parallel along 
the Westerly line of Hobart Street to -

Pax, Evergreens, rosebushes, gar- 
■ P i l e ....................

CHARLOTTE, N.C (AP) -  
With a snackstand inside a 
mammoth, red-cheeked piggy 
and tour guides sporting white 
jungle hats, it could be Dis
neyland

vent a systemwide failure.”
As it has done frequently 

with other such studies. Con Ed 
said the negative analysis was 
“just plain wrong."

But the street signs at Fort 
H e r i t a g e  campground say 
“Speed Checked by God." And 
emblazoned on imitation trolley 
cars is “ Praise the Lord”

Fort Heritage is not your av
erage tourist temptation. It is a 
Christian campground, the lat
est multimillion-dollar project 
of the sprawling PTL evangeli
cal television network.

— Opened a week ago on 400 
acres of rolling hills and woods

15 miles south of Charlotte, 
Fort Heritage is billed by the 
Charlotte-bas^ PTL organ
ization as "a place of in
spiration. refreshment and fel
lowship the C3iristian’s va
cation alternative."

But while campers are get
ting that inspiration and fellow
ship. they can also buy PTL T- 
shirts, PTL frisbees. PTL sun 
viso.rs. and choose from an ar 

. ray of religious albums anc 
tapes

PTL. formerly an acronyn 
for “ Praise the Lord" but now 
standing for “People that 
Love.” syndicates religious

United States and in several

Con Ed has repaired a long- 
broken connecting link with a 
New Jersey utility and installed 
another ohe to Loig Island for 
emergencies. Since lightning 
touched off last year's chain of 
events, the utility now employs 
a round-the-clock storm watch

It can now start reserve gen
erators by remote control from 
its headquarters Also, a sys
temwide power reduction, or

Answer to Grayson 
County tax case given

AUSTIN, Texas (AP) — Rep 
Bill Sullivant. D-Gainesville.- 
says he has a solution to the 
problems created by a recent. 
court decision in the Grayson 
County tax case.

Sullivant sent fellow legisla
tors a letter saying the drafting 
l e g i s l a t i o n  th a t would 
gradually phase the present

h  -

OIL & GAS 
WELL SERVICE 

EQUIPMENT OPERATORS
WRh th* urgent («arch for oil and goo, wo nood caroor- 
oriontod, promotobio pooplo to drivo, maintain and oporato 
DowoH comonting and woll sorvking oquipmont. Roquirot 
onorgotk, hardworhing mon and women.

9  Ouoranteed Salary Plus Overtime 
9 IrnwrorKe, Vocation and Other Benefits 
9 Expenoet Paid While in the Field 
9 O t^anding  Premetien Potential for Capable 

Werliert

Mutt be at leoot 21 yeort of age, (heuld hove high scheel 
edwcotien and must meet Department of Transportation 
qualifkatient.

Coll or cento by the Perryton, TexcK, effke. 
IOA-43S-54M, or •06-43S-2IV2. (After S p.m.).

An 9QU9< ORportuAity 9<wp lo y i
•eiieu »wewe 9F ew( eewUA M s A

reliance on the property tax for 
education financing by 1989

"Under the proposal one cent 
of the state sales tax would be 
dedicated to local school dis
tricts in 1979 to help finance 
education." he said “Ninety 
percent of the new state aid 
would be rebated to tax payers 
in the form of ad valorem tax 
reductions For the next four 
years an additional one-fourth 
cent of the sales tax would be 
dedicated to the same use. 
Thereafter, school district ad 
valorem taxes would be gradu
ally reduced to zero by 1989 ’’

Sullivant said the legislature 
would be required to replace 
the school districts' lost reve
nue each year by appropria
tion.

Undere the state district 
court decision Grayson County 
officials were ordered to draw 
up new tax rolls that include all 
classes of taxable property in 
the county Currently, through
out the state moat ad valorem 
taxes are based on real estate 
property

foreign countries
Harry Burnett, public rela

tions director, said the organ
ization is not bothered by com
mercial aspects of Fort Heri
tage.

“What we wanted here was a 
place where Christians could 
come, bring their families and 
enjoy themselves in a Christian 
setting. Nobody is in the least 
embarrassed by the fact that 
Disneyland is the prototype for 
Fort Heritage," Burnett said.

Kids can gawk at the 20-foot- 
high plastic moose outside the 
main building or take a swim 
in the pool or play games in 
one of the log cabin recreation 
houses

Mom and dad. meanwhile, 
can attend twice daily religious 
seminars. Or they can stay at 
their campsite and make use of 
cable TV hookups which bring 
in 24-hour religious programm
ing. or phones that connect 
campers to the around-the- 
clock PTL counseling service.

The family can get together 
for a free tour of Fort Heritage 
on motorized trolley cars, 
which PTL bought from a near
by amusement park.

The guide, after leading 
campers in a couple of songs 
including “He’s Got PTL in his 
Hands," launches into a recita
tion of what is yet to be com
pleted on the grounds: a kin
dergarten-through-college com
plex, condominiums, retirement 
homes and shopping areas.

PTL, which reportedly draws 
about $2.5 million each month 
in donations, has pumped about 
$3 million into the complex 
since ground was broken in 
January and will sink between 
$50 million and $100 million into 
it before everything is com
pleted. Burnett said.

So far, Fori Heritage is a 
success. Its 350 campsites, 
which rent from $4 to $16 a 
night, are going by reservation 
only, and drawing PTL fans 
from around the country.

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS and 
Al-Anon meets Monday, Friday (  
p.m. 445(k W Brown. (05-2(((.

the Southeait corner of Plot IKof the 
Suburbs of Pampa to the PLACE OF 
BEGINNING ol th ii Tract. This 
Tract contains 7.(2 Acres more or 
less.

Free Estimates 
Donald Maul Kenny Ray 

(65-5224

den suppfles. lertUiter. treat,
BUTLER NURSERY

Perryton Hi-Way k  21th 
(((-IMI

MARY KAY Coimetici free facials, 
supplies, and deliveries. Call 
Dorothy Vaughn, Consultant. 
H5-$II7.

ALCOHOLIC ANONYMOUS and 
Al-Anon, Tuesday and Saturdays. I 
p.m 727 W Browning (45-1232, 
M5-I243. Turning Point Group.

Tract IV
FROM Two-Family Dwelling to 
Commercial

A Tract out of the Southeast Quar
ter of Section 102. Block 3 .1 k  GN RR 
Co. Survey in Gray County. Texas 
described as follows:

BEGINNING at the Southeast

PAINTING BLDG. SUPPLIES
DAVID HUNTER 

PAINTIN&AND DECORATING 
ROOF SPRAYING. M52N3

Houston Lumbar Co. 
420 W. Foster IM-MIl

INTERIOR, EXTERIOR painting 
Spray Acoustical Ceiling. MS-(l4i 
Paul Stewart.

W hitt Haut« Lumbar Co.
101 S. Ballard M(-33(l

corner of Lot 12. Block 11. Original 
Township of Patima for the BEGIN
NING OF THIS ■TRACT;

DO YOU have a loved one with a 
drinking problem? Call Al-Anon. 
((5-2053, 8(5-1332. ((5-4214, or 
(45-4002.

THENCE Westerly 300 feet along 
the Northerly line of Foster Avenue 
to the Southwest corner of Lot I. 
Block II, Original Township of

BILL FORMAN-Painting and re
modeling. furniture reitnishin^.

Pampa Lumbar Co.
1301 S. Hobart M5-S7II

cabinet work. ((5-4((5, 200 
Brown.

GOOD NEWS is just a telephone 
away. God's Love Line. (05-4(02 
Jesus Is God’s Love Line.

Pampa; 
HEN(THENCE Northerly 700 feet along 

the Easterly line of Houston Street to 
the Northwest corner of Lot I, Block

J and P Contractors 
Remodeling and Painting 

Free Estimates ((5-2(77

PLASTIC PIPE k  FITTINGS 
BUILDErS PLUMBING 

SUPPLY CO.
535 S. Cuyler M5-2711 

Your Plastic Pipe Headquarters

REDUCE SAFE and fast with 
GoBese Tablets and E-Vap water 

— Dills K ey«! Pharmac y , (32 N.

27. Original Township of Pampa;
“ ENC“ “ ■ ------

[lobart
CARPENTRY

Building, remodeling, repairing. 
Call M5-3(4I.

THENCE Easterly 300 feet along 
the Southerly line of Francis Avenue 
to the Nortneqst corner of Lot 7, 
Block 27. Orginal Township of

HOUSE PAINTING, inside and out
side. Mud and tape. Paul Cain. 
H5-5IM

TINNEY LUMBER COMPANY
Complete Line of Building 

Materials. Price Road (20-2200

Pampa;
THENCE Southerly 700 feet along 

the Westerly line of Starkweather

INTERIOR. EXTERIOR Painting. 
Call G A Dennis, M(-3(42. 7«ACH. & TOOIS

NOTICES
PAMPA LODGE No (86. A F k  
A. M., Thursday, July 12, Open Meet
ing, 2$ and 50 year award presenta-
tions. Light refreshments. Friday 
July M, F.C. Degree

Street to the Southeast corner of Lot 
12. Block II, Original Township of 
Pampa to the PLACE OF BEGIN
NING of this Tract. This Tract con
tains 4.12 Acres more or less.

Your comments on the proposed 
toning will be heard at this meeting 

Bill Hariis.Chairman 
Zoning Commission

PEST CONTROL

TERMITE-PEST CONTROL
Also Tree Spraying. Taylor Spraying 

Service. (((-(((2.

FORK LIFT FOR LEASE
By the hour or day Rough terrain, 

lour wheel drive, up to twenty s it  
foolhvertlcal extention. Call 
M$-2S70 or 625-2525.

LOST AND FOUND
P-92

City of Pampa, Texas 
July. 3. 10. 1(71

RADIO AND TEL.

RADIAL ARM Saw. Sears best. 1( 
inch. Like new. $215 with extra 
bladet. (((-75(3

5 STEERS Strayed from 4 miles west 
CL

LOST AND FOUND
DON'S T.V. Sarvk* 

We service all brands 
304 W. Foster HI-(4S1

GOOD TO EAT

of Lefort. KL brand on left hip. 
Reward 6(5-5(45

Molcolni Hinkle, Inc;
192S M. Hokort M9-7421

Sarvbig th* Top O' Taxas Mora Than Yoors.

Is Vawr Ak CondHIonar Roocly for Summor

#  Our Sofvlca b AvoUoM# 24 Hours A 
Day, 7 Days A \9ooli.

• All -(>(-- R-. ^ ------- w.----1AH Vfvni rMivivHiy w o t v u t h m *

9 Thmshing 9 Hooring 9 Ak CondlHaoIng

M E C H A N IC A L  C O N T R A a O R S
Bwigel Tsmw • 9s AopssiMOs Your Rualwsa

Small in m m , but 
strfonninf an ImixKtant 
(unction tNlian naadsd. . .  
Ntwt would m  do without 
•siorbUdsi?

ClawHIad Adi wa Hka 
that taof In fact, ihay do 
mota things for mort paopla 
at lottar COM than any othar 
form é t adMrtbingl

B u y in f. , ,  ta H M f. , ,  h i r in i . .  
f in d in f , , .  ram ing . . .  or lust 
ttHIng, a-tmall, Iow kom  
O tM if ia d i^ w i l ld o tb ig ,  
hnpoAant job (or you.

LOST: FRIENDLY Beagle Type 
female, $ years old. Lost Wednes
day night during rain storm while 
owner was moving. Wearing har
ness but no tags. Aniwers to Sasha.

FOR RENT
Curtis Mathes Color T V.’s 

Johnson Homo Fumithinga
40S S. Cuyler M5334r

CHOICE GRAIN teed freeter beef. 
Half beef. Clint and Son Custom, 
Processing and Slaughtering. 
M3-7S3I White Deer.

BUSINESS OPP.

RENT A TV-color-Black and white, 
or Stereo. By week or month. 
Purchase plan available. M512SI.

GUNS

FOR SALE: In Borger, Cactus Motel 
and Trailer Park. 22 trailer spaces 
and a IS unit motel. Hai good busi
ness 23 per cent down. 273-Mtl. 
Owner wanting to retire.

CLAY BROTHERS TV SALES 
AND SERVICE 

All Brands Repaired 
(54 W Foster MO-2207 
Formerly Hawkins-Eddins

GUNS, AMMUNITION  
RELOADING SUPPUES

Best selection in town at l ( (  S. 
Cuyler.Frad'aInc. Phone: N5-2N2

EXCELLENT OPPORTUNITY 
In a thriving Independent Fast Food 

Drive-In locatea on a busy hlgh-

Magnavox Color TV’s and Stereos
LOWREY M U S K  CENTER

Coronado Center (H-2121

JA J G U N  SERVKE
Your total Handgun Store! Smith k  

Weston - Colt • Rugtr • others! 
Police k  Personal daenae ilemt! 
(33 S. Dwight. (((-(ITO.

high
way. This businesi, handling high 
Quality of wide variety of fast 
foods, hat tripled in 5 years. Lo-

HOUSEHOLD

cated on 4 lots with a beautiful 3 
bedroom Mobile Home. New hard

PA M PA TV Sales and Service. 322 S. 
Cuyler ((1-2121. Faqi efficient 
•errice on all makes.

Sholby J. Ruff PumKuro 
l i l t  K. Hobart ((5-5J4(

surface drivci, storage building.
.. .........  le ly ----------Will take approximately ($(,000 to 
handle this sale but make an excel
lent tax shelter for a working cou
ple allowing oae to hold down other 
full tim o em ploym ent. Phone 
M$-2I37 for ap^ ntm enl.

ROOFING

M OUSTRIAl HOOPING CO.
Roof Problems? ((5-(M2

WRIGHTS FURNITURE 
NEW AND USED 

MACDONALD PLUMBING
511 S. Cuyltr (MM21

SEWING
Jwat Graham Fvmitwrw 
M K ^ . Hobart M5-23S2

HELP NEEDED with financing for 
local bualneta. Offering a super re
turn on a secure Investment. 
M5-N25. (Jim McCann).

COMPLETE SERVICE Center for 
all makes of machines. Singer 
Sales and Sorvice, 214 N. CnyTtr. 
Phone; M5-tS22

CHARUrS 
Pumituro A Corpot 

Thn Company T «  Hawn In Your

PROFITABLE DISTRIBUTOR
SHIP for Welch’s and other famous 
brand o( pure fruit juices. Service 
company eataMlihed accounts at 
better m otels, h o ip lte li, etc. 
Minimum investment 14(54 sec
ured by Inventory and equipment. 
Write Include tddriai, lelcphone 
and references to NAMCO, 2(31 
Montclair Road, Birmingham, 
Alabama 2U11 or call Mr. Hall toll 
free I IM-iU-MH.

WE RENT sewing machines. Singer»Sales k  Service. 214 N. CnyTer 
M5-22U.

IN4 N. Banks 

 ̂ KIRBY

((5-4111

SAUS AND
512 S. Cil^t

S iR V K i
er

ANNS ALTERATIONS. .121 N. 
Hobart. Men’s and Ladies altera- 
lioni Quality work, reasonably

iriccd. Open Tuesday-Saturdey. 
:Na.m.-S SIp m. Phone((54711.

( ( i - ( in  or m-tm (■

POR NEW k  USED TV’s and ap»: 
pHoncea, reatonehijr priced. .  '
Cloy Brodwri TV A AppHawen

Cell
Formerly Hewklae-BddiM

RECYCLING CARDBROAD and 
Trask Haniing Bntinett far sale. 
Call (((-(M l after (:M p.m.

MARY ORANGE it sewing far 
wiomcn end children at Ann’s All- 
ernllons. Call (((-(7(1 or (M-1K7 
(heme) and ask far Mery.

B IA T IN P U TIO N
OWN YOUR own bnilneta. Part or

UPHOLSTERY

JOHNSON

Curili Malket TaleytileM  
m  8. Cuyltr (((-ISSI

fall time. BscepUonel lacerne ep-

KriaalUet. Can far appotatmeat,
5 7( 7( ( : l ( p  m le(:W p.n,

UPHOLSTERING IN Pampa. II 
Pillyears. Good aelectloa a( Piibrics 

and vinylt. Bah Jewell, ( (h -m i

FRIGIDAII 
■ad Orye 
(airly n w .'l

[ACKEO Wasbei: 
Iceadltlea;.

LWf

A N t
(M-232

APPRAISER  
antiquet, jew 

.  Call 274-545 
Borger.

MISCELU
MAGNETIC SI

ing, Bumpgt. 
PaonService I

REPOSSESSE 
teed. Save It

YOUR FAVOR! 
ing. Coronad 
From Aleo), 
days.

PORSALE: Ml 
> ioch, 5 51 ii 

Vent-a-Hood. 
corative door

.GARAGE SALI 
Old Mexico ai 
out. Today lil 
per Barber SI

LARGE ANTI 
bassetl bedro 
Well.

IN06RS0U-B  
COMPRESS 
SANDBUS1 
OR PRESSU 

. 665-1100.
DIGGING Dll 

that will III 
gales. Call (

II INCH and i: 
Excellent co 
Mobile Park

GARAGE SAI 
Saturday, 11 

 ̂ 115 Anne.

PRIVATE St 
AAU Comp 
offering in 
owimming 
hoar leaooi 
IH-2447.

NEED A Hos 
We got ’em.

PATIO SALI 
Monday thr 
dinette, law 
laneous.

WANT A New 
512 S. Cuylc

NEED BELT 
got 'em. $II

WE TAKE T 
uum Clean 
Cuyler Ml-I

WALNUT, A 
aise, bed tl< 
paint. Need 
M5-(47l aft

n E  POSSESS 
(22 M dowi 
S. Cuyler «

r FOR SALE: 
Excellent c

INDOOR SA 
d e s .  Urei 
clathes. etc
2IM Cornai

PATIO SAL 
till? 2 boo 
sm all TV 
things. IN!

GARAGES/ 
netday, (  i 
Drive.

t  POLYFOAM 
Teal k  K\ 
M5-I54I.

MUSICi
LOWRE
Lowrey

Magnavo!
Coronado

* New B Uaa 
Rontc

KIMBELL 
tuned and 
ditioB. MI-

OVATION 1 
lent condii 
M5-4IS3 ai

FEEDS
BALED ALI 

milea wet 
(W-lMl

HOME RAI 
Wheat. Ta 
bushel a 
Rcynoldi,

SEED WHE 
in 1171. « 
id le s  C 
1(54351.

0 .0 . Trim 
Vari Haft



ANTIQUES PETS & SUPPLIES HOMES FOR SALE LOTS FOR SALE AUTOS FOR SALE TRUCKS FOR SALE
PAMPA

1

t . f

A N ^-A -D C N  
Nl-Un^sr IM-2441

APPRAISER POR E ita le i-  
antique*, jewelry and collectible*

'  Call 1T4-S4SS alter t  U  p m. 
Bor|cr.

MISCELLANEOUS
MAGNETIC SIGNS, ^ r ee n  Palat

in i, BumpeiJUicAciX cic. Cuatom 
Pfc

REPOSSESSED KlRpY. Guaran
teed. Save SIM Call M*-nt2

YOtnt PAVORITB ta u iry  TMfw-
iu |. Coronado Laundry (Aero** 
From Alcoi. I a.m to 14 p.m., 7 
day*.

FOR SALE; Marble Vanity Top*-l 34
• inch, 3 34 inch, 1 new Nutone 

Vent-a-Hood. 2 new exteridr de
corative door*. Call M3-3374.

.GARAGESALE: Unique item* from 
Old Mexico and lot* of miocellaae- 
ou*. Today till ?T While Deer Clip
per Barber Shop.

LARGE ANTENNA, clothe* line. 
ba**etl bedroom let See at Ml N. 
Well.

INOERSOU-RAND 175 CFM AIR 
COMPRESSOR. WILL RUN 
SANDBUSTER, JACKHAMMER 
OR PRESSURE TEST PIPE LINES.

.  W 5 J J 0 0 . ______

DIGGING DITCHES with machine 
that will fit throuqh backyard 
late* Call H4-4342

14 INCH and II inch color Sony TV*. 
Excellent condition. See at Pampa 
Mobile Park. No. 14. alter 3 p.m.

GARAGE SALE: 4 a m to 4 p.m., 
Saturday, 1 p.m. to 3 p. m . Sunday. 

 ̂ 133 Anne.

PRIVATE SWIMMING Lexsonx: 2 
AAU Competitive Swimmer* are 
offerini introductory and baxic 
•wim m ini lexxon*. $10 for 14-Vk 
konr lexxon*. 4 year* and older. 
444-2447.

NEED A Hoxe for your Electrolux? 
We got ‘em. 312 S. Cuyler C44-24M

PATIO SALE; 34« Tignor I a m. 
Monday thru Friday. Nice clothes, 
dinette, lawn mower and miscel
laneous.

WANT ANewCom parf Wegot'em. 
312 S. Cuyler. «4S-2440

NEED BELTS for your Eureka' We 
got 'em. 312 S. Cuyler 000-2IM

WE TAKE Trade-In* on any Vac
uum Cleaner in the store. 312 S. 
Cuyler «««-2**«

WALNUT, ANTIQUE? Double bed 
site. M  stead. Stripped, ready to 
paint. Needs final sanding to stain. 
M3-4474 after 3:30

Osborne. r¿iK-4 ACRES Professional Groomini 
and Bearding Betty 
Farley. «««-73U

THREE MALE Dobermans. 7 week* 
old. S3« N  each. M3^274.

PROFESSIONAL POODLE and 
Schnauxer* grooming. Toy stud 
service availaM* Platinum silver, 
red apricot, and black Susie Reed, 
«43-4IM.

PROFESSIONAL GROOMING, 
Pampered Poodle Parlor, all 
breed*. S ll W Foster. Call 
N3-U20

LOVABLE AKC white to^ Poodle 

Siamese kitren*. ‘̂ e^^quarium
and Schnauxer de* and

2314 Alcock M3-II22.

FOR SALE: AKC Cocker Spaniel 
puppies $73 Call M3-13$2

OFFICE STORE EQ.
RENT TYPEWRITERS, adding 

m achines, calculator*. Photo
copies 14 cent* each New and used 
furniture.

Tri-City O ffko Supply, Iik .
I ll W Kingsmill «4V3333

W ANT TO BUY

USED AIR Conditioners. 110 and 220 
volt*. Running or not. Calt444-l«1S.

FURNISHED APTS.
GOOD ROOMS. $3 un. $14 week 

Davis Hotel, II4H W Foster, 
Clean. (Juiet. M4-4II3.

FURN. HOUSES
FOR RENT: 4x14,2 bedroom mobile 

home. 114 W. Craven. $40 month 
with, water plus $34 deposit. 
004-4234.

1 ROOM furnished house for rent. 
Call 44V4444.

UNFURN. HOUSES
IFOR RENT: 1 bedroom 323 N 
' Zimmers. $100 a month. Call 

««4-7130 or «03-3704

UNFURNISHED 2 bedroom home 
$133 a month. $30deposit. Shed Re
alty. M3-37«t.

l3 2 9 C h r iil iM
Accepting bids on this 3 bedroom 

home to be moved. Bids to be 
opened July 14. Right reserved to 
reject all bids, 14 per cent to ac
company bid balance by July 14. 
For inspection- and Information. 
Phone $$«-«411 or ««S-M7S. Mail 
bids to Box 241$, Pa mp*. Tx. 74M3.

DUPLEX: GOOD Income, fur
nished. six rooms, paneled, new 
roof, new copper gas lines M4-13M 
after 4 p.m.

BRICK THREE bedroom, living 
room, family room, I and 4« baths, 
js^rage, fenced, corner lot.

IN MOBEETIE Texas: 1 bedroom 
house, 2 baths, large den, living 
room, single car garage, large 
storm cellar, fruit tree*. Call 
424-3444 or after 7 p.m. call 
443-1171.

NEWLY REDECORATEDin Austin 
School xone, 4 large bedrooms, I A 
Ik baths, living room, dining-den 
combination, lots of closet space, 
oversixed eurxge with storage  
areas and 4 x 10 shop - utility area.

I ACRE!, ladustrial. West Pampa 
area Choice location Rnaaonabie.
M3-I44I

BUSINESS PROPERTY
TEXACO TRUCK Stop Cafe for 

Lease Call M3-IIII.

COMMERCIAL

fenced yard, concrete slab for boat 
and camper inside fence with easv 
access, large playhouse, new roof, 
central heat, fully carpeted with
new carpet in master bedroom, 
drapes stay with house. Can as
sum e 7Vk percent loan. Call

14S3-SSM t»see.

NEW, LESS than one year old 3 bed
room brick, 2 bath, large den with 
woodburning fireplace, fully 
draped. Beautifully decorated 
Privacy fence, established lawn, 
gas grill In nice location. 003-4M3

BUS. RENTAL
NEW OFFICES for rent on Amarillo 

Highway. Air conditioned and car
peted Call «03-2034

HOMES FOR SALE

W.M. LANE REALTY
717 W Foster St 

000-3041 or C0M304

HOME FOR Saleor Rent 204 Ishom

FOR SALE: 2 bedroom house Nice. 
New Carpet. For informqtion call 
4«4 «̂«14

FOR SALE: 2 bedroom $1300equity, 
assume FHA loan, $107.40 month 
104« Prairie Dr. Call 003 «274

PRICE T. SMITH, INC.
Builders

ATTRACTIVE, 1 year old. energy 
efficient home. 3 bedroom, central 
air and heat, double car garage. 
1444 Sirroco «03-4714.

FOR SALE By Owner: 2 year old 
brick home 1 bedrooms, 2 full 
baths. Fenced yard. Phone 443-3741 
or come by «07 S. Grimes. White 
Deer. Texas.

2 BEDROOM. 11$ bath, large utility 
room could be 3rd bedroom, large 
living room, dining and kitchen 
area, approximately 1300 square 
feet. Fenced yard. Attached gar
age 1012 Hamilton. $20,300 
009-7332

3 BEDROOM home lor sale with 
garage. $22.000 total - $2300 down 
Call M3-2904 after 3 p m

OFFICE SPACE
For rent In the Hughes Building. 

Contact Tom Devsney. 004-2341

OFFICE SUITE available. Pioneer 
Offices, 117 N Ballard, Direct in
quiries to F.L. Stone M3-3220 or 
0C3-37U

FOR SALE: 4-t04xMxl$. U  gauge, 
colored white, steel building. 
404-104-72II or «00-430-2201 nights
only.

FARMS & RANCHES -

FOR SALE: tOO acres. Wheeler 
County 403-4400

REC. VEHICLES
Superior Sole*

Recreational Vehicle Center 
1410 Alcock 443-3IM

BilFs Custom Compors 
FOR THE best quality and price 

come to Bills for Toppers, cam
pers. trailers, mini-motOr homes, 
fuel tanks. Service and repair 
U3-4313. «1« S Hobart

"RENTALS". Motor homes and 
travel trailer Graves Motor 
Homes. 274-3242. Borger, TX.

20 FOOT Red Dale travel trailer. 
Self-contained, air, gas re
frigerator. $14M. M3-3343.

24 FOOT Starcraft Travel Trailer. 
Phone M3-34N. 2103 N Wells.

0’x33' MOBILE Home for sale. Gbod 
condition-almost new. Total elec
tric. See at 1033 S. Nelson. «$3-4411.

1174 Otk loot Idletim e cabover 
camper with all accessories. Call 
043 3342

-  REPOSSESSED KtRBY t ike new.-  
$12 M down, payments $41.42. 312 
S. Cuyler SOO-2940

a FOR SALE: 4x7 HO train layout. 
Excellent condition. Call C43-33$2.

Malcom Denson Realtor
"Member of MLS”

“  ■ |i« T O “ ~ R is ;« m i4 J ' '

COMPLETELY REM ODELED,1 
bedrooms. IVk baths. 2 patios. 1 car 
drive. 3 car garage, brick. 2240 N. 
Sumner Call «««-««11.

1 BEDROOM older Home Needs 
some repair Cement Storm Cellar. 

' 2 sto rsR  bultdtng*.' i block oft of 
North Hobart in Commercial or 
Residential Zone. $7304 00 Phone 
«03-3417

TRAILER PARKS
MOBILE HOME space for rent. Call 

«««-$«22

TRAILER PARK and 2 bedroom 
house for sale in Wheeler. Call 
020-3944 or after 7 p m call 
«43-3171.

MOBILE HOMES
TO BE Moved: 1473 three bedroom, 

two bath. $1344 equity take over 
payments of $177.47. Cfall «««-7213.

WE PAY cash for aiet pickup«.

CUlBfRSON-STOWBRS
Chevrolcl lac.

M3 N. Hobart 4SS-I««3

Pom po CKryslor-ffymautti 
Ooolga, Inc.

$11 W Wilis ««3-37««

C.L FARMER AUTO CO.
Kleeo Kar Korner

«23 W Foster ««3-2111

JIM McBROOM MOTORS
M7 W Foster ««3-233«

Bill M. Darr 
'7ha  Mon Mfha Coras" 

B«B AUTO CO.
N7 W Foster «43-111«

HAROLD B A R R in  FORD CO.
"Before You Buy Give Us A Try” 

741 W Brown 4«3-«4«4

BHL ALLISON AUTO  SALES 
Late Model Used Cars 

3M W Foster 4«3-«««2

Marcum
Pontiac. Buick. GMC A Toyota 

411 W Foster «««-2371

TOM ROSE MOTORS 
141 E Foster M4.3211

.  CADILLAC-OLDSMOBILE

WE RENT trailers and tow bars.
C.C. M ood Usad Cars

111 E. Brown

EW ING MOTOR CO.
32« N. Hobart ««A«244

FOR FULL details about the new 
Omni or Horixon sec Harold Star- 
buck. Pampa Chrysler Plymeath 
Dodge. ««3-S7M

1471 DATSUN station wagon. Air 
conditioner, Michelin tire*. Below 
book price. 411 N. Christy. Call 
«««-Mfl

IM7 CHEVELLE Maribii station- 
wagon. Runs good, good tires. Call 
««•4337. See at «11 N. West.

1N7 MGB-GT. Good condition. Call 
•«•-2134.

I««« MUSTANG, automatic, in dash 
4 track, new battery, new tires. 
Good condition. Priced to Sell. 
4«3-4««7.

1471OLDSMOBILE «« Regency, red 
with white vinyl lop. H3-I4I4 or 
•««-««H.

Ponhaitdla Motor Co. 
M3 W Foster «««-«Ml

1471 PLYMOUTH Fury Sport 
Wagon V-4 engine, automatic 
transm ission , power steering, 
power brakes, air. Real dependa
ble-$413,___

Pam pa Chrysler-Pfy mouth

1474 CHEVY pickup. 3$ taa, leag 
wide bed, V-4, autom atic, air, 
power steerMa, I4T4 CbeveaBc, 4$ 
toa, power and Mr. lape deck Call
mm*.

l$72 FORD Ranger 4  toa, 
s t c e ...............................

«%3IM

«21
Dodgo, bic.

W WiTks M3-37H

INDOOR SALE: Twin beds, bicy
c les, tires, dining room set, 

— clothe«, etc Tuesday. Wednesday.
244« Comanche.

PATIO SALE Tuesday 4 M a m. 
till? 2 boomers. Pickup mirrors, 
small TV antenna among other 
things. IMI Coffee.

GARAGE SALE: Tuesday and Wed
nesday, « a.m -3 p m 44« Bradley 
Drive.

«  POLYFOAM CUT any sixe, Pampa 
Tent A Awning. 117 E Brown. 
443-434I.

MUSICAL INST.
LOWREY MUSIC CENTER 
Lowrey Organs and Pianos 

Magnavox Color TV’s and Stereos 
Coronado Center M9-1I2I

N ow  B Usod Piano* and Organs 
Rental PurchoM Plan 

Tarploy M usk Company
117 FT Cuyler M3-1231

KIMBELL PIANO. Recently re
tuned and refinished Perfect con
dition. M9-9142 after $ p.m.

FOR SALE by Builder: New 1 bed
room. INi baths, family room with 
fireplace, dining room, private 

— hamt yard off Master Bedroom,
utility room, double garage, corner 
lot. nice location. To see call 
U3-1444 or «44-2212 for appoint
ment.

— ---------— _______________________________________*

ESTATE SALE
The Northwest Quarter of Section 4«, 

Block A-3. HAGN RR Co. Survey. 
Wheeler County, Texas, containing 
approxim ately ,137.7« acres, 
windmill, house and barn. Com
pletely fenced. This sale is of the 
surface rights only and all oil, gas 
and other minerals are reserved. 
«4 acres farm land, «1.74 acres 
grass land.
Sale will be made by written bids 
only mailed to Velma Carter, In- 
deMndent Executrix of the Estate 
of Ethel Herd, deceased. P.O. Box 
133. Lefors. Texas 7M34. on or be
fore July 13. 147« THE ESTATE 
RESERVES THE RIGHT TO RE-

 ̂JECT ALL BIDS. For information 
call Velma Carter, Lefors. Texas, 
at «13-2217. after I M p m

REDUCED ATTRACTIVE 1 bed
room, I>'4 bath, den. close to good

shopping mall, carpeted, redwood 
fence, attached garage, offered at 
good price. M4-4744. 1113 Crane 
Road.

BY OWNER Over 2344 square feet 
of living area in this 4 bedroom. 2 
bath home. Living room with firep
lace, large den. covered patio, cen
tral heat and air, double garage 
with oi
Call

r. eeatral humidifier- 
I for an appointment

14x7$ Mobile Home. 1 bedroom, 2 
bath, equity and take up payments' 
of $134.44 a month in Lefors. Call 
M4-13«l extension 24« or «33-2173 
after 3:1« or weekends.

1 BEDROOM home in Lefors. 
Fenced yard, carpet. Panelling, 
good location Call 413-2147- ------------------ ------------- I________

1 BEDROOM, den. garage, car
peted. corner lot. nice neighbor
hood 4M Magnolia. Call 1-771

1M4 12 X 34 Victor mobile home, new 
carpet, refrigerator, water heater, 
and air conditioner. Call 443-4413.

RED 14M Leman* Pontiac. 2 door. 
M3-4434.

Limited, 2 door hard top, fully 
equipped, excellent eondition 
$1443. See at$14«
«43-MII

2124 Lea or call

hood 4M Magnolia. Call 
in McLean.

«-2414

________________________________ BY OWNER: 2221 Lynn, 4 bedroom
OVATION 12 string guitar. Excel

lent condition. With case $M4 Call 
M3-4431 after 4 p.m

FEEDS & SEEDS
BALED ALFALFA hay in the field. 4 

miles west of Pampa. M4-M43 or 
444-2N1

HOME RAISED Heavy Beef. Seed 
Wheat. Tam 141 «2 pound test. $1.M 
bushel at farm. Call Wiley 
Reynolds. H4-4414

SEED WHEAT For Sale. Harvested 
ia 147$. Wichita and ^ e n t  Var
ieties Call W.C. Epperson 
«•»«23«.

large den with fireplace, living 
room. Ivy covered court yard. utiL 
ity room with sewing area, rough 
cedar covered patio, appointment 
only M3-4I24

NEW LUBBOCK Ready-built. 3 bed
room, 1340 square feet. $ months 
old, lki baths, utility room, bed
rooms and living room carpeted. 
Dining area. Central heal and re
frigerated air Corner lot in Lefors. 
Could be moved to new location. 
For Appointment call $33-21«4.

NEWLY REMODELED 1 bedroom 
house. Fenced vard. excellent con
dition 1244 E Foster Call M3-4443

1 BEDROOM Brick home, central 
heat and air, new carpel, dis
hwasher. disposal, new cooktop 
and oven. New paint inside and out.

JLI n ___a.- ’ mMM »mtm . .
TvW  jT; DaflKw V.

TREE STREET
Older, attractive home. 1 bedroom. 

1^ bath. den. living room, formal 
dining room, fully carpeted. 
$43.44« Call «44-7134 for appoint
ment.

FOR SALE by owner: 1 rental 
houses. Jlonthly income $443 per 
month All remodeled inside. In
quire at 14« Montagu.

NEW 33x4 Park Model trailer with 
tip out. patio door, refrigerated air 
and heat Will consider smaller 
trailer in trade. Pampa Mobile 
Home Park. Lot, 14.

1477 13x4 Park Model, refrigerated 
air and heat, used 1 months. Will 
Sacrifice. Consider smaller unit in 
trade. See at Pampa Mobile Home 
Park, Lot 1«

1477 4x13 Mobile Villa. Furnished, 
travel trailer. 173-2214. Briscoe.

FOR SALE: Nice 1477 14'x«4' Mobile 
Home. 2 bedrooms. 2 full baths, 
central heat and air conditioning. 
Call («Ml 4«3-47$7

FOR SALE. I4M Chevrolet Impala 
Custom 2 door hard top. good con
dition. $343. See at 212$ Lea or call 
M3-MII.

1474 MAZDA RX4, Brand new en
gine, clutch, and tires. 1S,4M miles, 
excellent shape M3-S474.

TRUCKS FOR SAIE
CLEAN IN« 4  ton. 134 Chevy en

gine. Power brakes, steering, air, 
CallM3-133l.seeat22l7N Dwight.

NEW HOMES
H owtM  W Hk E voryth ing  

Top O' T oxos ttfild o « « , Inc.

669-3542
669-6587

ft I it I i RB AAA -a
BobWo Nisiwt O « ...«40-2333  

..«40-300«  

..««S-M IO  

..««0-2100
RwehMcBrMo ............«4S-1OS0
jMFischaf ................«40-0S44

1 BEDROOM. 2 baths, good location 
ia White Deer Call ( iN )  143-27N

NICE RENTAL Property or home in 
Skellytowii. 2 bedroom. $7.3M.M 
44$-233« or «44-21M.

PRICE REDUCED 1 bedrooms. I 
bath, utility room, carpet, fenced 
yard, attached garage For ap
pointment call MV7322.

MwyChrhtim ............. «40-70S0
tondm OM O rn .........«40-4240
• m M* Schwufc 0 «  , .««S-I3*0 
Nine Spwenemeee ...««S-2S3*  
hvfao MHchoH <MH . .  .««S-4S34
0 .0 .  TriwiUa................«40-3222
VofI Hngniwwn 0 «  . .««S-2I00

HEIP WANTED

2 High School Boys to 
do, outsido work. 
Monday thru Fridoy, 8 
a.m. to 1 p.m.

Soo Cannon Cramor at 
Burgor King 

220 N. Hobart 
Pampa, Toxos

NICE LARGE 2 bedroom all 
electr ic  kitebon, fenced 
yard..fruit trees ..large garage. 
In Skellytown.

Two bedroom., garden place ... 
fruit trees, attached garage ... In 
Skellytown.

Assume Present loaa... 1 bed
room ... fenced yard. Fruit treos 
bearing

Nice Mobile Home ... will trade 
for smaller one.... good garden... 
fooced yard

Crypts ia Memory Garden 
Mansolcum also space* in the 
Cemetery.

O tt Sh w w n tokar R oohor
111 S. Ballard 

Off M3-I1H or «43-33«;

CsroHa {-Olir SadSR 

Stock No. 1-17 t

$349900
MARCUM

TOYOTA
R31 W. Foctor

VACUUM
CLEANERS

Ovor 80 in Stock 
(1 8  D i f f ^ n t  Bfo ik Is) 

NEW-USED- 
RECONDITIONED 

Pampa's Comploto 
VocutNn 

Cloanor Store 
KIRBY SALES 

AND SERVICE 
512 S. Cwylor 

(Samo Location ovor 20 
Yoon)

Parts orsd Sorvko Avaiio- 
bio for most mo|or Braitd«

weron, po'
slcorlnc and brakes, air eondition 
lag. Lots of exlrat Geedcoaditioa

ItN  FORD Falcon pickup with top
per. Standard tranimitsion Solid 
as a rock. Not many around like 
this one $M3.

Pam pa Chryslor-Plynnouth

111
Dodgo, Inc.

W Wilks M3-37M

1173 JEEP. 43 wheel drive picknp. 
V-l engine. 4 speed transmission 
Real solid eitra clean. $1443. 

Pewnpa Ckrysler-Plyniouth

n i
Dodge, Inc.

W wITki M3-37M

2« FOOT gram bed with M inch side 
boards. Also has twin hoist. Bed Is 
In real good condition tIMS 

Pam pa Cbryslor-Plymoutl«

i l l
Dodgo, Inc.

W wiïks M3-37M

1«73 FORD Ik ton, V-Icngine. 4 speed 
trsnsm ission, power steering, 
power brakes, air. clean 1113« 

Pampa Chryslor-Flymouth 
Oodoo Inc 

«21 W^lmks M3-37M

l«7« FORD FI3* Super Cab V-l en
gine, automatic transm ission, 
power steering, power brakes and 
air, new tires Real sharp $4M3. 

Pom po Chryslor-Plymewth 
Dodgo, b-c.

I l l  W w{lki M3-3TM

FOR SALE: 1171 V W Bus Excellent 
running condition. See at 2««« 
Rosewood or call M3-3I77.

IMt RANGER XL Camper Special 
IIH loot Caveman Camper l i l t  
Crane Road.

IM3 CHEVROLET 2 ton truck with 
universal oillicid and dump bed, 
Braden winch, I loot rolling tail 
board and 13 foot gin pole*. $373«.N  
Plains Industrial, $44 Rider St 
Pbone M4-7N2

MOTORCYCLES
«AHRS CYCLES

IlM Alcock 443-I24I

COMPLETE PACKAGE CL134and 
XL IM Honda with trailer and hel- 
ments. Eiccllent condition Low 
mileage. Call M4-72SI

1477 GS 734 Sutukl. Windjammer 
lairing, touring seat, luggage rack 
sissy bar, crash bars ^  at 0  and 
S Sutuki.

MOTORCYCLES

l«n  TCM Suxttkt. Call HS-SZSi:

1473 YAMAHA Trials. 173 CC Good 
caoditioa Must sell 144 Miami or 
4S3-MII

19 7 1  YAMAHA I2SM X  
46S-39B 3.

1474 YAMAHA «34. low miles, very 
good condition. «I2N N  M3-3334 
Alter 4 p m

TIRES AND ACC.
Firostono Storos

11« N Gray M3-4414 
Computerise spin balance

OGDEN «  SON
Eipcrt Electronic wheel Balancing 

341 W Foster M3-4444

PARTS AND ACC.
PAMPA GARAGE A Salvage, late 

model part* for you Motors, star
ters, transmissions, brake drums, 
wheels Body parts of all kinds 
Member of 2 Hat Lines 311 Huff 
Call M3-343I

NATIONAL AUTO Salvage. It« 
miles West of Pampa, Highway M 
We now have rebuilt allernators 
and starters at low price« We ap
preciate your b u sineii Phone 
4«3-3222 or M3-1M2

BOATS AND ACC.
OGDEN «  SON

3«l W Foster M3-4444

Mawdoy, July 10, I97B 1 1

BOATS AND ACC.

IS r ^ T  Sooner Craft Bass Baat 33 
Johnaao Motor, trailer $MN.M  
Downtown Marine Ml S. Cuyler.

FOR SALE 14' Rayton Craft Baal. 
Mwered with high performance 
Chryiler engine witirless than N  
hours oa engine 4 bucket seats, di
rect drive with velvet touch trans
mission with m, out. and reverse 
Can be seen at 12N Garland or call 
M34SJ4.

SCRAP METAL
BEST PRICES FOR SCRAP 
C C. Matheny Tire Salvage 
«1« W Foster M3-t2S1

NEW HOMES
Storting in the 

$30'$.

L& T BUILDERS, INC.
.6 6 S -4 6 M  66S j :7 D

« l**«0
wñ.M»«

2 1 0 «  Lynn
1 bedrooms, living room could be 
used as 4th bedroom, large den. 
fireplace and^.'Micases. huge 
master bedcQVMitb new car
pet, 2 full bilfai, central air and 
neat, gas light, and B-B-Que 
grill, largclcar garage panelled, 
brick veneer High $4«'*. MLS 
241
Commercial Property-great po
tential Snappy Mopper. Good 
going business in cicclIcnt 
money m iker, 14 lots, groeeri 
store, and liquor store. Would set 
one or the other

C a ll Today
4I4.4N 44« N Somerville. 2 bed
room. clean, neat, aad good cea- 
tral location. Won't last MLS 
232
Mobil home lot, 314 S. Some
rville, Make aa offer. Lake 
Meredltk mobile home lot. Dear 
water and loading ramp, alsa 
camper lot. Good aelcction. 
Beautiful couatry home, 13 
acres, water well, barna. corrals. 
«M.2M OE.
Hey You Thrifty Dudes - don't 
mis* this nifty 1 bedroom 
I1I.4N MLS IN  
Gtab it while you can.
114 front feet on IM art. $I3,4M 
Invest today for tomorrow 
i m  Prairie Drive, fi7N. 1 bed-
rODOB.
1414 Alcock. small goiag worm 
buiiaota. » •* ':..»ork , extra 
monoy. KmCOLD'C yoor chil
dren are, pul^^m  la work IM.4 
foot oa Alcock. Corner lot.
411 Baraard f move la, hoosc tur- 
niihod. $14,fN MLS 111. Harry, 
be Hrat, call at la ace.

. . . «43-2039 

..XA3-SIB7  

...««3-2039  

...««3-SOS7

...« •9 -M 7 1

*. » 
%

>50°° REWARD
LOST Samoan Husky, 

large, male, golden red 
long hair and tail, 

special trained. 
Strayed From City Pool area

Call 669-7076

lit»

THE SOUTHLAND CORP.
E>ua M iw|*M o iy n n s in  hi lt*o XmorEla urww 7-tllV P «  FOOD 
STORES nmw h

STORE MANAGER TRAINEES
'wwnk. Seme mweege

NnfN Glaring, CsadR
HynucawgunIWy-iSnrting salary la S lO O ^ v  
ooifi ug 1« flSXiOO gar ywor. BnimMla IwsiuRa

Far gttuawol hilurvlawr wggfy In garsnw at
404 M Im d or 10*4 M. Habort frarn •  a.n*. la 1 g m  WfPKDAYS

I aggartunity Iw glayar MfF

HELP W A N T E D

EXPERIENCED OILFIELD 
DOZER OPERATOR
GwnNrtBod Hoirfy WofoSy

fvO Spfv^llZQ vlO H ^ U iw  iR S V iO IK 8 |
ì f j i r r r f l n «T U u i i f O H

/ U p ly

Coitis WoN Sorvko he. 
669-3235

N « w  O n  W illo w  Rd.
1 bedrooms, 1 full baths, family 
room has a'woodbuming firep
lace Kitchen has electric built-in 
appliances Double garage, cen
tral heat and air $17,440 MLS 
277

Southeast Pam pa
Two large bedrooms, living  
room, dining room, and kitchen, 
interior recently redecorated 
Good carpeting Nice and neat. 
Extra large lot 114 4M MLS 247

1/2 Section
12« acres 1* mile west of 
Mobeetie. 143 acres cultivated 
with super 4" irrigation well 
motor, and siderow qprinkler 
system Call us'

N o w  k  The Tinte  
To Buy A  Hotnel

ÜI.mms
nimORS

MihoKoogyOtl ... ..« « 3 -1 4 4 9  
Jwdi Edwards GRI . .  .««S-3447
E«ia VontwH ...............«49-7170
Jo Dovi* .....................«43-131«
Mango MIowoll -----'.643-3«««
Fwyo W atson........... .««3-4413
t7 l-Attn9hai tWj , , « « 9 2 322

N e w  Listing
A must to check Brick veneer 
and frame trim borne on corner 
lot. 1 bedroom« ill baths with 
attached g ¿Q W .m m acu latc  
Plumbing. I'l^irior painted and 
carpeted about oae year ago 
Priced in low thirties. MLS 117

Sm all E«iuity
Purchase the small equity and 
take up monthly payment of ap
proximately IlM  and have a 1 
bedroom. 14̂  bath home with 
itorm cellar in back yard MLS 
242

See T h k
We have a very unique home 
listed on North Gray A charming 
2 bedroom. 144 bath bome.vcar- 
peted. eeatral beat and air and a 
lovely back yard Call for an ap
pointment. S22.3M. MLS IM

Williston
A doll house would compare with 
this charming home witn a lovely 
backyard Barbecue smoker and 
cement patio Storage building 
with electricity. Carpeted MLS 
273

O n ly  $16,500
For this 2 bedroom home on the 
West Side. Large master bed
room. Carpeted, oversited tingle 
car garage. Roof and plumbing 
just a year old See it now. MLS 
241

D on't Dalay
Check out (hit borne with 2 bed
rooms. Woodburning fireplace in 
living room. Carpeted. Single car 
detached garage All this for only 
«2« 4M

FOB I BEYOND A 
SBRVICB I CONTRACT 

CAU

fliARRETTg
REALTORS

Norma StwdiMard 0« l .3-4343
Monona hyU ............. ««3-4340
Fwy ■oum ....................««9-3B09
Al StMchloford ORI . .««3-4343
Mary U a Ootrol« ___ 449-9B37
309 N. FiMt . . . . . . .  X6S-1BI9

1205 Kiow a

Enjoy the benefits of this 1 bedroom brick on north edge of Pampa. Custom 
tperies. patio, and wall-hung fireplace This home shows it has always 

received TLC (tender loving csrel. MLS 144

1921 Fir

Spacious, three bedroom, brick — 14« baths, beautiful sunken living 
room, buill-in butch with wain c Q W  (t. covered patio, with Iota ot fruit 
trees Excellent neighborbood^oLsill

1 2 0 0 C h a rlM

Extra aiet. quality oldor home centraOv located. Two story, coraor lot. 1 
bedroama. baths, fully carpeted, self-cioaataf ovea. diahwaaher, ash 
cablMta, stockade fence, and donHc gnrngo MLS Ml .

nOOliINMIB
669-68S4

420 W. Fionck  
Mmnr Bokh O il .........«4S-B07S

«49-7RR3
Oaudhtn Botrii ORI . .««S-R07S 
RaOMrint SuRina ...A *3-R R 19
O oRSow dan.............4*3-2021
O in a v  Waltnal . . . . 4 * 9 4 2 3 1
ly ta O fta a n ................. **9-293R

...........**9-7BB1

...........* * 9 4 7 * *

...........« 4 9 4 2 7 2

.........4*3-2903
HwnSor Ott

W a » y H M lM l« l

Qwidi RAnva-tn 
Vacaat aad waltiag fnr 
yon ehntce B. Fraacr weaUan, 
throo hndrnonia, l% batka, now 
rofrtMratod air, now atavo, now 
piaatlc llnot nndor boato la- 
dado* waakar aad dryer MLI

0.. i.*SP1l?T5Si n«,i
Paaaga'a aowoat laiary addtUoa 
Ovor-Otod oatalo typo kl*. la- 
voal and katid yanr owa low- 
ahaaat or now boaM
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Boneless

Chuck
Ro€ist \ Drumsticks

U .S .D .A .
CHOICE
BUTCHER I B  
BLOCK BEEF L D .

FRESH
FROZEN
RULK
PACK

LB.
M EADOW DALE HICKORY

Sliced “  $ 149
B a co n . . . . . . . . . US 1
MEADOWDALE HICKORY SMOKED

■ PXC. bSliced Bacon.^. . . . .
— V

RODEO
WILSON S CERTIFIED

SkiniBSS Franks
ALL
MEAT

12-OZ.
PKG.

WILSON’S WESTERN STYLE

S8US8Q6 iuLK^PACK

WILSON’S WESTERN STYLE

Beef Franks. . . . . m .

A l

ALL BRANDS -  PURE CANE

S itg a r
FOLGER S F U K E

LB.
BAG

C o ffe e
mlgers
'> « K € D  C O f W ,

13-OZ.
CAN

^  Ports of England Dinn«rwar6 -,
CLEAN-UP 8ALEI

ALL BASIC U N IT S »$ 1 .0 0  OFF 
ALL COMPLETER 

ITEMS..........  $1.00 OFF
OPPIR EXPM It JULY 1 0 7 I

SALAD PIECES -  REMARKABLE

P e a r s
ALL FLAVDRS -  READY MIX PUNCH

29-OZ.
CANS

(¡»DSßttíum
ORINK MIX

P u n c h
28V2-ÛZ.

CAN

WAGNER ORANGE OR GRAPE O  il ̂  HUNT’S ^100 KRAFT MIRAIJE

Fruit Drinks. . . . . . . . . D 4 ^  Tomato Sauce. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . u  ^  1 M argarine FRESH DAIRY

PURE VEGETABLE A  O f t  ^^^R M IN  O C f t

Wesson Oil. . . . . . . . . ;. . . g o  Bathroom Tissue. . . . . . . . . . . . . 'ts!̂  o u
HUNT’S WHOLE PEELED OO A A P  PLAIN OR PEANUT 0  4  A O

Tomatoes.. . . . . . . . . . . Z ” ̂  6 9 ^  MiSM Candy. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . '& ̂  r *
1-U.

BOWL

CAMELOT BUTTERMILK OR

WASHINGTON

RED RIPE SALAD

T e m a to e s
LB.

C U IF O R R M

Noctarinos
PK6. 
OF 4

LB.

H F A e  CAMELOT COTTAGE

Chocolata Milk.. . . .2eiS f W  Chooso... It« .
era.

1FROZEN FOODS r
l U F F n

Banquet Suppers

*^ Z 9Mi____
VMKm

»-0Z
PKS.

BRIGHT & EARLY IMITATION Q  A C  MEADOWOAUE SHOESTRING A  Q l

O ra n g o Ju ice ...4 t& 0 «f Polaloos_ _ _ _ ” & u O
PRICES EFFECTIVE THRU JULY IE, ItTt. QUANTITY 
RIGHTS RESERVED. NO SALES TO DEALERS.

7 A.M.-7 P.M.
MON. -SAT.

9 A.M. to 9 P.M. SUN.

Shop Ideal
FOOD STORES


